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The Maryland Zoo sits within Druid Hill Park, one of the oldest and largest public parks in  
the country. Both the park and the Zoo retain traces of original 19th century ornamentation,  
reminding visitors of their historic past, while encouraging people to linger outside and enjoy 
the beauty of nature in the midst of a bustling city.

Yes, we encourage lingering here in the Zoo!   What better way to learn about any of the Zoo’s 
1,500 animals of every shape and size than by spending ten or fifteen minutes just observing 
their movements, whether they are on foot, in flight or underwater?  While some people come 
to the Zoo to exercise by taking a fast-paced walk around the grounds, others choose to stroll 
by the flower beds and gardens and marvel at the work done by the Horticulture staff to  
continually beautify the Zoo.

The Zoo is also fortunate to be surrounded by mature forests that contain several local and 
state champion trees.  Not only do we prize the native wildlife that live in these forests, but  
we avail ourselves of the natural shade the trees provide, and we hope that the sights and 
sounds envelope our visitors with the wonders of nature.

This annual report covers many of the exciting moments and accomplishments of the 
12-month period from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013. 

engaging people with the wonder of the living world  
through personal encounters that  

foster lifelong harmonious relationships with nature

our mission 
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Letter from the Chairman
This has been my first year as Chair of the Zoo’s Board and, for me it has been an inspiring one.  
I’ve been particularly impressed by the talent and drive to succeed that I witness everywhere at the 
Zoo, each and every time I visit. In my mind, the positive changes to this institution are directly 
related to the professionalism and passion that each person in the organization delivers.

In 2013, the Zoo again welcomed over 400,000 visitors. We hosted local and visiting families,  
students, tourists, educators, business and community leaders, and animal lovers of every age.   
It’s nice to note that over 8,000 people attended the Zoo’s two-day fundraiser, Brew at the Zoo, 
which sold out on both days. We offered countless other special events and on-grounds programs 
throughout the year, giving people new reasons all the time to visit again and again. You could  
say we kept busy!

While members are of vital importance to the Zoo, I also want to thank the City and the State, as 
well as the citizens and leaders of Baltimore, Carroll, and Howard Counties, for their dedication to 
and support of this regional gem. I also am grateful to the many foundations and corporations that 
value the Zoo and provide support in the way of grants, sponsorships, and corporate memberships. 

Finally, let me recognize and thank the men and women who serve with me on the Zoo’s Board of 
Trustees. These individuals commit time and talent to the Zoo because, like me, they believe in its 
dual missions of education and conservation. They also support the Zoo financially, and I am proud 
to say that in this fiscal year, 100% of the Trustees donated to the Zoo, just as in the year prior.  
They do this not by requirement or out of obligation but because of a sincere belief in the positive 
role that the Zoo serves for all who live in Maryland or choose to visit.

As the Chair of the Board of Trustees, I sincerely thank you for all that you do for The Maryland 
Zoo in Baltimore.

Edwin R. Brake, Chair, Maryland Zoological Society, Inc

EDWIN R. BRAKE
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES



Letter from the President
As a non-profit organization, we strive to increase revenue each year to support our operating  
budget. While there are always challenges, I remain confident in our team and their ability to seek 
and create new opportunities for growth. 

My confidence is well founded as, for the second year in a row, The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore 
hosted more than 400,000 visitors. Despite the inclement summer weather of July and August 
2012, we exceeded our annual attendance goal while also experiencing growth in other areas such  
as membership, event attendance, and off-grounds educational outreach. 

During the fiscal year, we were also accredited once again by the Association of Zoos and Aquariums 
(AZA). The AZA sets high standards that are not easy to achieve, and believe me when I tell you 
that each and every person who works here at the Zoo plays a role in the Zoo’s accreditation success. 

We also finished planning for the new African penguin exhibit, the most complex project the Zoo 
has undertaken since I became President in 2008. 

In this 2012-2013 Annual Report, we celebrate many other milestones with you, including the 
arrival of Kesi the giraffe, pictured on the cover. As you read each section, please take pride in what 
the Zoo has accomplished with your support.

What we could not know as we wrapped up the year was that we would be expecting lion cubs in 
the fall, bringing in two additional young giraffe and hatching out a dozen penguin chicks to help 
populate the new African penguin exhibit. We are looking forward to all that the new exhibit will 
offer, including an incredible visitor experience. The new exhibit promises to be a game changer for 
The Maryland Zoo, our visitors, and the community

On behalf of the Zoo’s staff and volunteers, I thank you for making the Zoo such a vital part of the 
community. We hope to see you back for many visits in 2014.

Donald P. Hutchinson, President/CEO

DONALD P. HUTCHINSON
PRESIDENT/CEO



new at the zoo
Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	We brought in eleven mammals, fifteen reptiles 
and nineteen birds, some of which represented 
new species for the Zoo including ring-tailed 
lemurs, Von der Decken’s hornbills, Hadada 
ibis, Nile crocodile, Savannah monitor lizard, 
and lion-headed rabbits.

•	The new Africa Barn project was completed.  
This 4,600 square foot building includes a 
sitatunga bull yard exhibit space, spacious 
stalls for hoofstock, a tamer room for medical 
procedures, a bird housing wing and dedicated 
tortoise room for winter holding. The building 
also provides office space and a kitchen for the 
animal care staff assigned to the building. 

•	The Zoo’s Commissary underwent a major 
renovation, including replacement of the walk-
in freezers, refrigerators and kitchen upgrade.

•	Thanks to the generous support of the  
Constellation Energy Group, the renovation  
of the exterior and interior of the Tundra 
Buggy in Polar Bear Watch was completed.  
The renovation included repainting the  
exterior and interior, new HVAC, flooring,  
reupholstering the seating, new graphic  
displays and a new audiovisual system for  
presentations and distance learning  
opportunities.

•	A bull elephant training wall was installed  
in the Elephant Barn.  

•	The indoor Coquerel’s sifaka exhibit was  
redesigned with the addition of hanging trees 
and two naturalistic houses.

•	A variety of other construction projects were 
completed including:

–	The Zoo-campus wide fiber optic upgrade;

–	A new Rainbow ADA compliant play set was 
installed at Celebration Hill. Work included 
grading the site, installing new access  
pathway, landscaping the area to meet  
applicable play set/ play ground codes;

–	Installation of sixteen full-color, day and 
night cameras with infra-red illumination 
in Polar Bear Watch yards and throughout 
Polar Bear night quarters. Also updated all 
polar bear transfer chute doors with new 
cables, pulleys and a counter weight system;

–	Relocation of Creature Encounters to 
the former Poppy’s Pond location. Work 
included the demolition of Poppy’s Pond, 
installation of a new foundation, an ADA-
compliant pathway, utilities, landscaping 
and fencing for animal yards; 

–	Installation of a new HVAC system in the 
Chimp Forest public area; 

–	Installation of new roofs on the Donkey 
Barn and Meeting Barn in the Farmyard, 
replacement of boardwalk decking  
throughout the African Journey and  
Maryland Wilderness and installation  
new posts and fence rails in the Farmyard 
were completed.

•	Intensive planning, budgeting, design,  
permitting, and bidding was done during this 
period for several major projects  
including:

–	The new African penguin exhibit;

–	Completely new Hospital HVAC system 
and emergency generators;

For a good life: Work like a dog. Eat like a horse. Think like a fox.  
And play like a rabbit. – George Allen

–	Both the Marsh and African aviaries which 
were destroyed in the blizzards of February 
2010. The African Aviary is a renovation, 
while Marsh aviary is a new exhibit with a 
new water feature and life support system.
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Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	In March, the Zoo’s young bull elephant  
calf, Samson, fell ill with Elephant  
Endotheliotropic Herpesvirus (EEHV), a 
virus with a high mortality rate that affects 
Asian and African elephants in North  
America and in range countries. With  
valiant efforts by the veterinary and elephant 
staff, Samson became only the 11th survivor 
of this virus. The Zoo worked with outside 
laboratories and researchers to identify a novel 
strain of the virus that had to date not caused 
disease in elephants. Senior Veterinarian Dr. 
Ellen Bronson and General Curator/Elephant 
Manager Mike McClure presented their  

findings at an elephant research symposium 
and are preparing a publication to share with 
the scientific community.

•	A black-and-white colobus monkey and  
a Coquerel’s sifaka were born in the  
Chimpanzee Forest in March 2013. The 
colobus female is the second born to the 
Zoo’s breeding pair, and the sifaka is the third 
offspring for the Zoo’s adult sifaka; both pair 
were recommended for breeding by the  
AZA’s Species Survival Plan (SSP).

•	The Zoo welcomed several other newborns, 
including four warthogs and twin African 
pygmy goats.

•	The white breasted cormorants laid a clutch 
of eggs for the first time.

•	Opportunities for growth and professional 
development continued to expand with a  
variety of positions filled by promoting  
Animal Department staff from within:

–	Kevin Barrett was promoted to Reptile & 
Amphibian Collection & Conservation 
Manager

–	Carey Ricciardone was promoted to  
Mammal Collection & Conservation  
Manager

–	Margaret Rose-Innes was promoted to  
Assistant General Curator

•	Two new elephant management positions 
were filled to meet the growing needs of the 
elephants and the increasing demands for  

animal report

“The most important thing is to preserve the world we live in. Unless people understand and learn about our world, habitats, and animals, 
they won’t understand that if we don’t protect those habitats, we’ll eventually destroy ourselves.” – Jack Hanna

improved staff training and development  
under AZA standards for elephant  
management. 

–	Bethany Wlaz was promoted to Elephant 
Area Manager, and 

–	Carolyn Stromer was promoted to Elephant 
Operations Manager.

•	Keeper teams throughout the Zoo achieved 
milestones in animal training, working with 
such species as African crested porcupine, 
African elephant, Arctic fox, blue-bellied  
rollers, cheetah, chimpanzee, giraffe, lion-
tailed macaque, leopard, lesser kudu, North 
American river otter, okapi, ostrich, rhino, 
Von der Decken’s hornbills and white- 
breasted cormorants. The Coquerel’s sifaka, 
ring-tailed lemurs and red-ruffed lemurs  
were successfully box trained to allow easy  
transfer from indoor to outdoor holding and 
vice versa as needed.  Animal training is a 
critical component of animal care that  
facilitates communication between  
keepers and animals and allows for medical 
and husbandry procedures to be performed 
with minimal stress to all.

•	Staff and volunteer handling training  
programs continued to be implemented:

–	Animal Embassy staff were trained to man-
age the 110 lb python out on grounds for 
Zoo visitors;

–	Twelve new Animal Embassy volunteer  
handlers were trained to work with some 

of the Animal Ambassadors that appear on 
grounds at Creature Encounters as well as 
in the classroom on ZOOmobile outreach 
programs;

–	Five volunteer handlers progressed to the 
advanced status of Level 3 animal handling 
which enables them to work with some of 
the more difficult species in the Animal 
Embassy.  Level 4 is highest level which 
takes several years to achieve.

•	Animal staff developed proficiency with the 
Tamer, enabling them to treat and manage the 
addra gazelle and lesser kudu more efficiently 
and without the need for chemical anesthesia 
for procedures.

•	The Zoo’s Animal Enrichment Team:

–	Created hundreds of enrichment items for 
Zoo animals, often themed to accompany a 
special event on grounds such as Valentine’s 
Day, Bunny BonanZoo, Independence Day 
and Halloween;

–	Braided eight hammocks from fire hoses 
and made several browse feeders to hang in 
animal exhibits;

–	Completed a comprehensive, Zoo-wide 
non-food enrichment catalog for all species 
in the Zoo based on many years of  
information and ideas from staff;

–	Implemented a new excel documenting 
system for tracking enrichment;
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–	Conducted a tour of 20 veterinary tech  
students from Essex Community College 
for training and enrichment demonstrations 
as well as mentored 5 interns throughout 
the year. Education and information  
sharing is a hallmark of the Zoo’s interest  
in shaping the animal care experts of  
tomorrow.

•	Zoo veterinarians performed over  
750 examinations on the animals at the  
zoo, from the smallest 5 gram Panamanian 
golden frog to the tallest giraffe. 

•	Veterinarians also treated 107 wildlife patients 
of 47 different species, mostly animals that 
were found injured in the Zoo or Druid Hill 
Park. Many of these patients were  
subsequently released, including a juvenile 
red-tailed hawk that fell out of the nest and 
broke its lower jaw. Orthopedic surgery was 
performed by the vets, and the hawk was  
rehabilitated and trained to hunt at the  
hospital before being successfully released.

•	Zoo veterinary technicians examined 1,042 
fecal samples as well as processing over 1000 
blood, urine, and culture samples from the 
animals to assess their health and aid in  
diagnosing their medical problems. They 
also took 150 X-rays on the stationary digital 
X-ray at the hospital and the portable digital 
X-ray equipment.

•	The Zoo hospital continues to train young 
veterinarians with its one year long post- 
graduate internship. The most recent intern, 

animal report (continued)

Dr. Jen Hausmann, acquired one of the 
handful of highly competitive zoo medicine 
residencies in North America. This is a three 
year training program leading to specialty  
distinction in Zoo and Wildlife Medicine, 
and the path to qualifying for the Zoo  
Medicine specialty board examination.  
During this year, one of our previous  
interns from the program, Dr. Carol  
Bradford, successfully passed this board  
examination, becoming one of only  
150 people in the world to carry the title  
of Diplomate of the American College of  
Zoological Medicine (DACZM). She is  
currently the Associate Veterinarian at the  
Albuquerque BioPark Zoo. Dr. Ellen Bronson 
is also a DACZM of this specialty, and  
currently proctors and writes the wildlife  
portion of the examination.

 “Children want the same things we want. To laugh, to be challenged, to be entertained, and delighted.” – Dr. Suess
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Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	The Zoo actively participated in AZA  
management programs, which further  
wildlife conservation efforts in many ways,  
including maintaining stable captive  
populations of threatened or endangered  
species, furthering knowledge through  
research, and raising public awareness.  
These programs include:

– Mammals: addra gazelle, African elephant, 
giraffe, okapi, common warthog, African 

lion, chimpanzee, black and white colobus, 
Coquerel’s sifaka, prehensile tailed  
porcupine, red-ruffed lemurs, serval,  
lesser kudu, North American river otter, 
polar bear, sitatunga

– Birds: African penguin, hammerkop,  
Abyssinian ground hornbill, black crowned 
crane, Caribbean flamingo, European white 
stork, saddle-billed stork, vulturine guinea 
fowl, blue bellied roller, African spoonbill, 
Abdim’s stork, demoiselle crane, marble 
teal, white breasted cormorant, kookaburra 

– Reptiles: Panamanian golden frog,  
slender-snouted crocodile

•	Reptile/Amphibian Conservation and  
Collection Manager Kevin Barrett was named 
Studbook Keeper for the Panamanian Golden 
Frog Species Survival Plan (SSP) and the  
Captive Population Manager by Project 
Golden Frog and the Association of Zoos  
and Aquariums.

•	Kevin Barrett traveled to El Valle, Panama 
with the SSP Coordinator to meet with  
Panamanian colleagues about future projects 
to benefit Panamanian golden frogs.

•	Zoo veterinarians and keepers continued to 
partner with biologists from the Maryland 
Department of Natural Resources to examine 
and collect samples from black bear sows and 
cubs in western Maryland. The field work, 
which spanned several weeks in March,  
supported the DNR’s Black Bear Project, 
which provides essential data for managing 
Maryland’s population of black bears. 

•	Both the Veterinary staff and Animal  
Department staff participated in a significant 
study regarding ranavirus, a deadly disease 
found mostly in amphibians, and its effect on 
Eastern box turtles, a species native to  
Maryland.

• The Zoo created special opportunities for  
the public to learn about wildlife and  
conservation by hosting Animal Awareness 
Days, Animal Enrichment Weekends, and 

Breakfasts with the Animals. These events  
provide Zoo guests with memorable  
experiences with animals and encourage  
conversation with Zoo keepers and educators, 
thus fostering curiosity and awareness for wild 
animals and the issues that affect them.

• The Zoo continued to support other  
colleagues in the field of wildlife conservation 
by making financial or other commitments  
to respected organizations, including: 

– Adkins Arboretum

– Association of Zoos and Aquariums (AZA) 
Conservation Endowment Fund

– Cheetah Conservation Fund

– Goualougo Triangle Ape Foundation

– International Elephant Foundation

– Madagascar Fauna Group

– North American Save the Rhino Campaign

– Polar Bears International

– Project Golden Frog

– The South African Foundation for the  
Conservation of Coastal Birds  
(SANCCOB)

– Turtle Survival Alliance

conservation report

“Just because an animal is large, it doesn’t mean he doesn’t want kindness; however big Tigger seems to be,  
remember that he wants as much kindness as Roo.” – A. A. Milne

8



Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	88,348 individuals visited the Zoo in  
association with The Free Admission Program 
for Maryland Schools, supported by the  
legislature and funded by the Maryland State 
Department of Education. During their visits, 
students participated in hands-on activities 
at Education Stations that made connections 
between Zoo content and state curriculum 
standards.

–	60,105 Maryland school children visited  
for free

–	27,885 teachers and chaperones visited  
for free, or at a reduced rate

–	358 students visited at a reduced rate

•	2,777 students participated in instructor-led 
paid Zoo programs on grounds such  
as ZOOlabs, zoo introductions and  
guided tours.

•	The Zoo offered 13 home school classes to 
students between the ages of 5 and 12.

•	Education staff offered teacher training  
classes and workshops to 146 teachers. 

•	Education staff partnered with teachers and 
students at five Baltimore City and Baltimore 
County public schools on a Zoo Exchange 
program focusing on citizen science and  
climate change. Support from Sun Trust 
Banks, Inc. allowed the Zoo to deliver  
climate change trainings to teachers and 
ZooLab classes 303 to students at no cost  
to schools.

•	109 children attended the Zoo’s week-long 
summer camp programs for children entering 
grades 2 to 6. In 2012, the Zoo also offered a 
new camp specially designed for younger  
children, entering grade 2. Generous support 
from the WBAL Radio Kids Campaign  
supported camp scholarships for several  
children. 

•	Staff delivered 878 ZOOmobile  
presentations to 593 sites, reaching a total 
audience of 44,845 people. Of the  
presentations delivered, 261 were delivered at 
no cost to Title 1 schools in the Baltimore area 
and to early education centers in Talbot  
County, Queen’s Anne County, Caroline 
County, and Calvert County. Early education 
center visits were complemented by early  
education teacher training workshops  
focusing on children in nature. 

•	A variety of on-grounds experiences were  
developed to enhance visitor learning.  
Close to 20,000 Zoo visitors participated in 
education stations, puppet shows, games, and  
animal-centered activities facilitated by Zoo 
education instructors and volunteers. Special 
theme weeks were developed to support guest 
learning and audience engagement.

•	Throughout the Zoo, interpretive signage  
was updated, revised, and added, enhancing  
exhibits with important information about  
animals, their habitats, and conservation  
concerns affecting their survival in the wild. 
New interpretive graphic panels and an  

interactive game were installed in a newly  
renovated Tundra Buggy. 

•	The Education Department participated in an 
ongoing multi-year study funded by the  
National Science Foundation evaluating how 
engaged visitors to zoos and aquariums  
are while pursuing math-based educational  
activities. The Zoo is involved in the study 
through The Zoo and Aquarium Action  
Research Collaborative (ZAARC). Study  
partners include representatives from other  
zoos and aquariums; TERC, a not-for-profit  
education research and development  
organization dedicated to improving  
mathematics, science, and technology teaching 
and learning; and Oregon State University.

•	The Education Department also pursued a 
number of meaningful collaborations.

education report

“A bird does not sing because it has an answer. It sings because it has a song.” – Chinese Proverb

–	Partnered with volunteer staff to revise  
on-grounds interpretive content for  
education volunteers and to deliver  
volunteer trainings for education volunteers 
as well as volunteers serving other  
departments. 

–	Worked with colleagues in the Animal and 
Events Departments to successfully deliver 
programmatic experiences to visitors for 
several Animal Awareness Days, Animal  
Enrichment Days and other special Zoo 
events throughout the year.

–	Zoo educators, in consultation with  
elementary and middle school teachers 
from Baltimore County developed new 
educational activities for school groups 
visiting the Zoo.
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Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	Volunteers gave a total of 37,437 hours of 
service, with a payroll value of $863,000.  
This represents a 9% rise in hours over the 
previous year, making this a 39% rise in the 
last five years.  

•	More than 876 individuals gave service to  
the Zoo. This includes 351 people who  
volunteered repeatedly throughout the year, 
and 525 people who served at special events 
or on one day projects.

•	Eighty-eight teens participated in Junior  
Zoo Crew, our service-learning program  
for youth aged 14-17. These students gave  
an average of 105 hours each, teaching guests 
about wildlife, beautifying the campus, and 
caring for the animals.  

•	We continued to grow the college  
internship program, with 53 students working 
alongside Zoo staff in education, volunteer 
management, animal care, public relations,  
graphics/new media, and volunteer  
management. Volunteer Manager Kristi  
Giles attended a workshop entitled  
“Internship Program Best Practices  
Workshop: Taking Your Internship from 
Good to Great”, and has implemented a  
variety of new elements, including “lunch  
and learn” gatherings to build community 
among interns.

•	Over 136 education volunteers gave 10,800 
hours to teach guests about wildlife and 
conservation through stations, scripted talks, 
exhibit interpretation, and handling our  
Animal Ambassadors. This is an average of  
15 volunteer educators on grounds every day 
the Zoo was open to the public. 

•	Many Zoo staff and volunteers participated  
in the national conference of the American 
Alliance of Museums, which drew 5,000  
professionals from around the world to  
Baltimore in May.  Zoo personnel attended 
conference sessions and volunteered in all 
aspects of the event.

•	Volunteers put on their fundraising hats and 
sold 200 tickets for the MINI Cooper raffle, 
raising $5,000 for the Zoo’s operating fund.

volunteers

“The truth is: the natural world is changing. And we are totally dependent on that world. It provides our food, water and air.  
It is the most precious thing we have and we need to defend it.” – David Attenborough
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Between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013:

•	With strong support from the community, 
the Institutional Advancement team had a 
record year, growing private revenue totals 
across the board despite continuing economic 
uncertainty. Such strong support is vital and 
very much appreciated, as the Zoo is a  
nonprofit organization that relies on private 
donations to realize a balanced budget.

•	Many generous individuals made donations 
in support of daily operations, including gifts 
to The Maryland Zoo Fund and ADOPT 
programs, as well as gifts in support of capital 
improvements. The Zoo was also the grateful 
beneficiary of many gifts made in honor or in 
memory of loved ones. 

•	For the first time, donors gave more than 
$677,000 in dollars for operations. For the 
second year in a row, we received more than 

institutional advancement
$100,000 in a single month (December 
2012). Maryland Zoo Fund revenues rose by 
45% over the previous year’s total.

•	Individuals, corporations, and foundations 
came together to provide more than a  
million dollars of the funding needed for  
construction of the Zoo’s new African  
penguin exhibit, which will change the face  
of the Zoo forever.

•	Companies across the region made Annual 
Fund gifts to support the daily expenses  
of running the Zoo, became Corporate  
Members, and provided valuable  
sponsorships. 

•	Tens of thousands people came to the Zoo  
to attend special events such as Bunny  
BonanZOO, Brew at the Zoo, ZooBOOO!, 
and the ever-popular Breakfast with the 
Animals series, all 16 of which sold out in 
advance. Brew at the Zoo sold out with an 
attendance increase of 32%. New in this year 
was OktoBEARfest, a fall beer and music 
festival. In addition, the Zoo hosted Jungle 
Jack Hanna for an evening of great stories and 
wild animals. Total event revenues increased 
by 53%.

•	Over 10,000 member households supported 
the Zoo, resulting in more than $1,000,000 
in revenues for the second year in row.  

•	Membership expanded the Members Perks 
Program, a new community partnership 
program that allows members to visit area 

businesses, restaurants, shops, and more at 
a discount.  Perk highlights included free 
admission to the Sports Legends Museum 
and a discount to downtown’s popular Urban 
Pirates cruises.

•	The Zoo marketing continued to support new 
events like OktoBEARfest and ZooBloom, 
marketing memberships, group sales,  
education programs and annual fund giving 
to a broader, more engaged audience.  
Online activity through the Zoo’s website 
noted a 15% overall increase in online visitor 
traffic and a total of 2,009,593 page views on 
the Zoo’s website.

•	Social media engagement continues to  
increase with the Zoo’s Facebook audience 
growing by more than 12,500 new followers 
to a total of more than 37,541 in this fiscal 
year (a 50% increase).

•	The Zoo’s other social media channels,  
Twitter, Google+, Pinterest, Instagram, 
Tumblr and Foursquare have also increased 
audiences. Most notably, the Zoo’s Twitter 
following is now well over 12,000 followers. 
Instagram grew from an audience of 200 to 
more than 3,500. 

•	Email marketing efforts have also been  
invaluable as the current audience of opt-in 
subscribers now numbers 51,000. 

•	The Zoo’s agency of record, Mission Media, 
helped develop a new “Meet Me at The Zoo” 
campaign that served as the launch pad for 

“Nature is not a place to visit. It is home.” – Gary Snyder
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a new design and branded look for the Zoo’s 
marketing materials. Key projects completed 
included updated corporate sales packet,  
new television creative, logo identity for  
OktoBEARfest, digital marketing campaigns 
and the beginning development of a new 
website. Additionally, the firm was honored 
with a Regional ADDY Gold Award for their 
design of the Zoo’s new Brew at the Zoo logo. 

•	Renovations to the Mansion House Porch 
opened up availability to include rentals 
during the summer months. The creation of 
corporate day meeting packages optimized 
weekday rentals, increasing rental revenues 
63% over last year. The Groups Sales Team 
continued to successfully promote rentals, 
fundraising walks and picnics, the Zoo’s  
consignment ticket program, group visits  
and tours, behind-the-scenes tours, and  
birthday parties.

•	Public Relations continued to communicate 
important Zoo information on the various 
animal births, deaths, important milestones, 
special events and general Zoo news to the 
public via local and national media outlets. 
Of special note was a series of articles and 
updates on the health of young elephant  
Samson, who was taken seriously ill with  
Elephant Endotheliotropic Herpesvirus 
(EEHV), a virus with a high mortality rate 
that affects Asian and African elephants in 
North America and in range countries. 

institutional advancement (continued)

“In motivating people to love and defend the natural world, an ounce of hope is worth a ton of despair” – George Monbiot
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Net Capital Support – used to fund capital projects 			        $4,026,498 

Support & Revenue

State of Maryland	 $  5,777,193 

City of Baltimore	   999,636 

Other Public Funds	 391,479  

Sponsorships	   342,289  

General Support	   1,571,619  

Contributed Income	 9,082,215  

Net Admissions	   1,849,062  

Membership	   1,379,901  

Contract Services	   325,111  

Attractions	   268,865  

Programs	   907,288  

Other	   303,995  

Earned Income	   5,034,221 

Revenue Total	   $14,116,436 

Expenses

Animal Care	  $   3,834,468  

General & Administrative	   1,984,385  

Maintenance	   1,311,264  

Visitor Services	   1,119,219  

Development	   726,882  

Events	  433,705  

Marketing/Communications	   744,036  

Facilities	  2,581,003  

Education	   536,516  

Membership	   186,626  

Operating Expenses 
   Before Depreciation	   13,458,105  

Depreciation	   2,889,066

Expenses Total	   $16,347,170  

Support & Revenue
TOTAL REVENUE 
 $14,116,436 

TOTAL EXPENSES 
 $16,347,170 

Expenses

City of Baltimore 7.08%
Other Public Funds 2.77%

Sponsorships 2.42%
General Support 11.13%

Net Admissions 13.10%

Membership 9.78%

Contract Services 2.30%
Attractions 1.90%

Programs 6.43%
Other 2.15%

Animal Care 23.46%

Maintenance 8.02%
Visitor Services 6.85%

Development 4.45%
Events 2.65%

Marketing &  
Communications 4.55%

Facilities 15.79%

Depreciation 17.67%

Education 3.28%
Membership 1.14%

General & 
Administrative 12.14%

State of Maryland 40.93%

financials
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RESEARCH PROJECT PARTICIPATION 
FISCAL YEAR 2013

African Elephants

IMLS Elephant Welfare Study

•	 This science-based study will evaluate elephant 
welfare along a quality continuum, assessing 
the impact of zoo management practices by 
looking at the elephants’ responses to  
differences in practices among zoos. When 
complete, the study will provide zoos around 
the world with information that will contribute  
to their ongoing efforts to ensure elephant well-
being. During this fiscal year The Maryland Zoo 
in Baltimore supplied biological samples, such 
as serum and fecal samples, video recording of 
animals for behavioral analysis study and filled 
out elephant management surveys.

The Effect of Exhibit Size and Herd  
Composition on Zoo Elephant Movement

•	 Elephant movement may have important  
implications for welfare, as a lack of exercise is 
believed to be associated with a host of health 
issues, including obesity, foot disease and  
reproductive problems. The Maryland Zoo in 
Baltimore supplied GPS data collected from 
two of its female African Elephants to help 
gain a better understanding of how far zoo 
elephants walk and the husbandry and exhibit 
factors that influence these distances.

Regulatory Mechanisms of Prolactin Secretion 
in African Elephants (loxodonta Africana)

•	 The goal of this pilot study was to establish 
methodology for measuring dopamine,  

serotonin and oxytocin in African elephant 
serum and/or urine collection. These  
neuropeptides are known regulators of  
prolactin secretion in humans, and could  
provide valuable information as to the etiology 
of hyperprolactinemia in captive African  
elephants. The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore  
contributed serum and urine samples from one 
of its female African elephants for this study.

African Penguins

Exploration of Methods of Fibrinogen  
Measurements in African Penguins  
(Spheniscus demersus)

•	 The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore supplied serum 
samples from 20 to 30 African penguins to  
assist in this pilot study. The information gained 
from these samples will help researchers come 
up with a way to measure fibrinogen levels in 
birds to develop a useful tool in penguin  
disease management.

Malaria Pathogen Amplification and Gene 
Sequencing

•	 This project was a repeat of the techniques 
that have been used for several years at the 
Maryland Zoo in Baltimore. Once this technique 
is developed, it will be utilized on historical 
samples to do complete genome work which,  
if successful, will lead to further  
sequencing of historical parasites from the  
penguin colony. Another goal of this project is 
to see if Plasmodium relictum will infect  
chickens so that NIH can utilize this system as 
a model for people with Plasmodium vivax.  
To date there is no animal model for a  

Plasmodium relapse in humans. However, 
penguins have been proven in previous studies 
to relapse with Plasmodium relictum. With this 
in mind we will be able to go back to historical 
samples and see if the organisms causing the 
original parasitemia are identical to the  
organisms of relapse when the infected but 
parasitemia negative penguins were housed  
at the zoo hospital.

Polar Bears

Exploratory Gene Transcript Study –  
Environmental Stressors and Polar Bear  
Immune Function

•	 The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore supplied serum 
samples from their collection of polar bears to 
help in this study of understanding the effect of 
changing ecosystems in the Arctic on biological 
communities.

Panamanian Golden Frogs

Testing Climate-Disease Interactions in  
Panamanian Golden Frogs (Atelopus zeteki)

•	 The idea that climate change will increase  
infectious disease outbreaks, although  
controversial, has received support in a variety 
of host-parasite systems. Recently, a number of 
high profile papers have suggested links  
between climate change, outbreaks of the 
pathogenic fungus Batrachochytrium  
dendrobatidis (hereafter “Bd”), and amphibian 
declines or extinction.  
The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore supplied  
Panamanian Golden Frogs for this project to 
assist in testing whether Bd growth is similar on 

staff research projects
frogs and in culture and to then use this data as 
parameters in predictive models of Bd- 
associated declines in Latin America.

Changing Virulence of a Deadly Amphibian 
Pathogen: Effects of Strain Passage History 
on a Susceptible Tropical Frog Species

•	 The emerging infectious disease  
chytridiomycosis has devastated many 
amphibian populations worldwide. Caused by 
the fungal pathogen Batrachochytrium  
dendrobatidis (Bd), chytridiomycosis also  
appears capable of causing extinction in some 
species. The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore  
supplied Panamanian Golden Frogs to assist  
in the research to test whether Bd attenuates in 
virulence when it is maintained for years  
outside of its amphibian host in pure culture.

Exogenous Hormone Induction of Oviposition 
in Gravid Panamanian Golden Frogs  
(Atelopus zeteki)

•	 The captive populations of Panamanian golden 
frogs at the Maryland Zoo in Baltimore and 
other zoological institutions have suffered a 
concerning amount of morbidity and mortality 
that appears to be at least partially related to 
the failure of gravid females to undergo  
oviposition. For fiscal year 2013 The Maryland 
Zoo in Baltimore did an addendum to this  
research study. In the past two breeding  
seasons we have been able to further optimize 
the protocol used for ovipositioning of the 
frogs. We have had over 80% success with 
this protocol. In addition we plan to perform a 
small pilot study to investigate the feasibility of 
modifying our current hormone protocol. 
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Red-tailed Guenons
Investigating Mechanisms of GB Virus C  
Protection from AIDS in Macaques

•	 The goal of this research study was to  
investigate the anti-AIDS properties of GB  
virus C (GBV-C). In humans, multiple large-
scale epidemiological studies have shown that 
HIV+ people who are also infected with GBV-C 
are significantly protected from the  
development of AIDS and all-caused mortality 
but the mechanism(s) by which GBV-C protect 
against HIV/AIDS are poorly understood. It was 
recently discovered that GBV-C infects three 
different species of wild monkeys: the olive 
baboon, red colobus monkey and the red-tailed 
guenon. The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore  
supplied serum samples from its collection  
of red-tailed guenons to assist in this  
research study.

Citizen Science
Evaluating Public Research at the Zoo

•	 The goal of this project is to conduct a trial 
study on the validity of animal behavior  
research conducted on zoo guests.  
The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore developed a 
citizen science program and will use the data 
collected in this trial study to compare data  
collected by the principle investigator vs. the 
zoo visitors using the same research questions 
and methods.

Examining Dung Beetle Diversity Attracted to 
Different Baits: “Who Chooses Zoo Poo?”

•	 Dung beetles play a key role in the rapid degra-
dation of animal waste. Thus they are essential 

decomposers in all ecosystems and are  
found on every continent except Antarctica.  
This project had both educational and research 
goals. The data collected by students from 
Towson University will be used for a citizen 
science research project to collect information 
on the distribution of scarabs across Maryland. 
The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore supplied  
numerous fecal samples from many different 
species of zoo animals to assist in this study.

PROFESSIONAL PAPERS,  
PRESENTATIONS AND ARTICLES

•	 Utilizing Travel Kennels for Penguin Nesting 
(MZiB contributed data and content)

	 Steven J. Sarro, African Penguin SSP Green 
Coordinator (Smithsonian’s National Zoo, 
Washington, DC 20008); Jen Kottyan, African 
Penguin Steering Committee

	 (Maryland Zoo in Baltimore, Baltimore,  
Maryland 21217)

•	 Husbandry Techniques Used During a 
Ranavirus Outbreak in Eastern Box Turtles 
(Terrapene carolina carolina) at the Maryland 
Zoo in Baltimore

	 Barrett K, Sim R, Wack A, Bronson E, Murphy 
KJ, 2013 Box Turtle Conservation Workshop, 
North Carolina Zoological Park, Asheboro, NC

	 This presentation chronicled the Zoo’s efforts 
during a ranavirus outbreak in our Eastern Box 
Turtle colony in the summer of 2011. The Zoo 
developed a protocol that resulted in the  
largest documented survivorship of infected 
box turtles.

•	 Wenzel, A. R., Wack, A, Beck, S.E., and  
Bronson, E. 2012. Pathology in Practice. J. Am. 
Vet. Med. -- Assoc. 241: 885-887.

•	 Bianchi, S., Stimpson, C. D., A. L. Bauernfeind, 
S. J. Schapiro, W. B. Baze, M. J. McArthur, E. 
Bronson, W. D. Hopkins, K. Semendeferi, B. 
Jacobs, P. R. Hof, and C. C. Sherwood. 2012. 
Dendritic morphology of pyramidal neurons in 
the chimpanzee neocortex: Regional special-
izations and comparison to humans. Cerebral 
Cortex. 

•	 Wack, A. 2012. Responsibilities of a Zoo  
Veterinarian. Potomac Regional Veterinary  
Conference, Arlington VA.

staff research projects (continued)

•	 Wack, A. April 2013. Zoonotic and  
Vector-borne diseases at the Maryland Zoo  
in Baltimore

	 Mid-Atlantic Zoonotic and Vector Borne  
Disease Inter-Agency Workgroup, 

•	 Bronson, E. June 2012. Veterinary Research 
Update: Felid TAG Veterinary Care Survey  
Results. Current preventative medicine  
practices and feline viral disease prevalence 
across felid-holding institutions.Felid Taxon 
Advisory Group Meeting. Jacksonville, Florida.

•	 Mike McClure, General Curator, Maryland  
Zoo in Baltimore. Principles of Elephant  
Management 1 Instructor: AZA Professional 
Development Schools. February, 2013. 
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Your generosity allows the Zoo to continue offering excellent animal, education, and conservation  
programs, to provide an exemplary visitor experience, and to assure a clean and safe environment for our 
animal collection, staff, and guests from all over Maryland and the region. Our genuine thanks go to you, 
our faithful friends, who year after year support the Zoo with your philanthropic donations, enabling us to 
make the wonders of wild life accessible to the entire community. Thank you!

Government Support
State of Maryland
Maryland State Department of  

Education
City of Baltimore
The Citizens of Baltimore County
Carroll County Government
Howard County Government and  

Howard County Arts Council
Together, these governments provided 
half the Zoo’s operating budget and 
funded important capital  
improvements. We remain deeply  
grateful for government leaders’  
recognition and appreciation of the  
Zoo as a high-quality institution  
serving the community.

Individual Annual Giving 

The Maryland Zoo is a nonprofit  
organization that must raise nearly half 
of its operating budget from private 
sources every year. Our heartfelt thanks 
go out to the following donors, whose 
sophisticated understanding of the 
importance of support for daily  
operations led them to contribute  
$100 or more to our Annual Fund  
between July 1, 2012, and June 30, 
2013. Their generosity enabled us to 
finish our fiscal year in the black for  
the sixth year in a row.

Every effort was made to ensure the  
accuracy of this listing of donors. We regret 
any inadvertent omissions or errors and ask 
that you bring these to the attention of the 
Development Department by calling  
443-552-5290. 

1876 SOCIETY  
($10,000 AND ABOVE)
Mrs. Richard E. Bowe ***
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Burka *
Mrs. John W. Harbaugh **
Ms. Virginia M. Karr ***
Ms. Gabrielle M. Melka
Ms. Kathleen Whitcomb
Mr. W. Robert Zinkham **

ARTHUR WATSON SOCIETY  
($5,000- $9,999)
Anonymous
Dr. and Mrs. John K. Boitnott **
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin R. Brake **
Ms. Ann Kinczel Clapp ***
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Dempster
Mr. and Mrs. P. Douglas Dollenberg **
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey H. Donahue ***
Mrs. Ellen B. Godsall **
Mr. and Mrs. Barry P. Gossett **
Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Hutchinson **
Ms. Roslyn G. Jaffe **
Mr. Eric G. Orlinsky and  

Dr. Diane J. Orlinsky **
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Pope ***

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years

Mr. and Mrs. William E. Schaufele ***
Mr. and Mrs. Hugo J. Warns III *
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Woolf

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE  
($2,500 - $4,999)
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Aldrich
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Berg *
Ms. Mary Catherine Bunting **
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Clauson **
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory A. Cross
Mr. and Mrs. Scott W. Frew **
Ms. Terry P. Higgins ***
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Hubbard ***
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Immelt *
Ms. Patsy McDonald and  

Mr. Harold Nussenfeld *
Mr. and Mrs. Brian C. Rogers ***
Mr. Leon J. Sadowski **
Mr. and Mrs. Hanan Y. Sibel***
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Wiese
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Witty *

WILDLIFE BENEFACTOR  
($1,000 - $2,499)
Ms. Mary Fox and Mr. Yutaka Aoki *

Mrs. Alexander Armstrong***
Jeremy and Justin Batoff
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Bauer ***
Mr. and Mrs. Martin C. Bond *
Ms. Victoria Hoagland and  

Mr. Louis M. Borowicz *
Ms. Kristine Bowling **
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Christ
Mr. John H. Claster **
Mr. and Mrs. Burt Falke ***
Mr. Charles S. Fiske, Jr.***
Ms. Deborah D. Geisenkotter and  

Mr. Richard H. Worsham *
Ms. Sandra Levi Gerstung *
Ms. Ellen Bruce Gibbs **
Dr. Mary Lou Oster-Granite and  

Dr. David S. Granite **
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Henderson *
Ms. Nancy Hinds *
Mr. and Mrs. Cyril Keene, Jr. **
Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Kelly III **
Ms. Linda K. Lechowicz
Mr. and Mrs. Yuan C. Lee ***
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Levine **
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh P. McCormick
Edward F. Molesworth, VMD
Mr. Charles E. Noell III **

We could not do it without you!
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Mr. and Mrs. Louis Noppenberger **
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Ochs
Ms. JoAnn M. Orlinsky *
Mrs. Beth A. Penn *
Ms. Gail Phillips *
Betty J. Rice ***
Dr. and Mrs. Scott Rifkin
Ms. Lori A. Robinson *
Dr. Lynn Bristol and  

Dr. Jeffrey D. Rothstein *
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Sacci, Jr. **
Mr. and Mrs. J. Mark Schapiro **
Ms. Linda G. Schneider and  

Mr. Stuart Crook **
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Scobie *
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce R. Sidell *
Mr. and Mrs. Jason St. John
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Storch
Ms. Vivian Schimberg and  

Mr. John S. Wagener ***
Mr. and Mrs. Earl S. Wellschlager *
Dr. and Mrs. Henry B. Wilson
Dr. and Mrs. Melvin Zelnik **

WILDLIFE PATRON 
($500 - $999)
Mr. and Mrs. David Ash *
Mr. Adam Barnaby
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bennett ***
Ms. Linda M. Browdy and  

Mr. Michael Hand ***
Ms. Alison K. Burbage *
Mr. and Mrs. Claiborn M. Carr III *
Mr. and Mrs. P. Todd Cioni
Dr. and Mrs. Edward R. Cohen
Mr. Richard M. Corner
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Drachman
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Dreyer
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Droppa *
Mrs. Margaret W. Dulaney
Mr. and Mrs. Manuel Dupkin II
Ms. Sarah M. Fisher *
Ms. Frances M. Frattali **
Neal M. Friedlander, M.D. and  

Virginia K. Adams, Ph.D. *
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon H. Glenn
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert J. Goldman **
Mr. Michael Goodman
Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. Gorman *

Mrs. Mary Greenblatt
Ms. Shirley C. Grimes ***
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin H. Griswold IV***
Mr. and Mrs. David Hirsch
Donna L. Jacobs, Esquire *
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Jacobs *
Mr. and Mrs. R. Samuel Jett III *
Mr. Adam Jones
Ms. Roberta Kamin-Lewis *
Mr. and Mrs. Alex S. Katzenberg III
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Kelleher III
Mr. and Mrs. Stanard T. Klinefelter
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Knuth
Mr. and Mrs. James Kotowski *
Ms. Adrienne Kubeluis *
Ms. Carolyn Kulbicki *
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Lampner
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Laporte *
Mr. John M. LeBedda II and  

Mr. Steve Jacobs ***
Mr. William M. Legg, Jr. **
Ms. Ciara McCaffrey
Mr. Nathan McCreary
Ms. Elizabeth A. McKennon and  

Mr. Peter E. Bancroft *
Ms. Nancy Meier
Ms. Judith Mohan
Ms. Barbara L. Mueller **
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund R. Novak, Jr. *
Ms. Elizabeth Oliver **
Ms. Tanya L. Page **
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. Pakula **
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Partin
Mrs. J. Stevenson Peck
Ms. Carolyn W. Pedone and  

Mr. John Rose ***
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Powell
Mr. John Price **
Ms. Sandra Pyle
Ms. Barbara Rawlins *
Ms. Jo Ellen Roseman **
Ms. Lisa A. Sauter **
Mr. and Mrs. Benton H. Schaub, Jr. *
Ms. Gail M. Sconing
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shaner
Ms. Janet Sinclair *
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Smith***
Mrs. Nancy Stegens

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Townsend **
Mr. Fred E. Trenkle
Ms. Marjorie A. Watson *
Mr. and Mrs. David Wells
Mr. Ralph L. Wiley **

CONSERVATIONIST  
($250 - $499)
Ms. Rebeca Elon and  

Dr. William Adler **
Mr. Karl Alexander
Ms. Maryanne A. Allen-Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Anders
Mr. Mark Anderson *
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Armenti **
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Benner
Ms. Suzanne M. Blair **
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Blevins **
Mr. and Mrs. William Bottner **
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Brainerd
Ms. Elizabeth J. Bruen **
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Brumbaugh **
The Honorable Susan R. Buswell
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley S. Chambers
Ms. Deborah Chambliss *
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Chase
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin R. Civiletti
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. Cleveland *
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Copeman *
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Copes **
Ms. Bertha M. Corbin ***
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Corcoran
Mr. and Mrs. Irvin S. Crawford II *
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Currie
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Darwin ***
Ms. Elizabeth A. Dicembre
Mr. Jacob Domizio *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Duggan *
Ms. Sharon B. Evans **
Ms. Susan Farrell *
Ms. Anne Ragland Finney **
Ms. Joan M. Finucci
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Flamholz
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Frederick **
Mr. Alfred Freund
Mr. Alexander Galli
Ms. Sandra Gallup *
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Gilchrist **

Mr. William T. Green **
Mr. Benjamin K. Greenwald
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Grossman **
Ms. Mary E. Harvey and  

Mr. Clifford L. Malanowski ***
Ms. Kathy J. Hoffman **
Ms. Mary Jane Honickle *
Ms. Beth R. Horton
Mr. and Mrs. J. Woodford Howard, Jr.
Mr. Richard Huether **
Mr. and Mrs. F. Patrick Hughes
Ms. Victoria Hulick *
Ms. Jennie Hyatt **
Mrs. Harriet S. Iglehart **
Ms. Lora S. Jeffers
Ms. Christie Johnson **
Ms. Claudette V. Jones
Dr. and Mrs. Marc Kahn *
Mr. Robert Kaiser *
Miss Ruthanne Kaufman **
Mickie Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lagas ***
Mr. George Lavdas and  

Mr. Jeremy Walston
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Leckrone **
Ms. Linda LeTourneau
Mr. Stephen T. Longley *
Mr. and Mrs. David Lynn **
Ms. Amy Macht and  

Mr. George R. Grose **
Ms. Kathryn P. McCaskill **
Mr. Michael R. McMullan *
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mislyan *
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mobley
Ms. Linda L. Monk
Mr. Steve Montgomery and  

Ms. Harriet Dopkin
Ms. Kim Nelson
Mrs. Sharon Ochs Boston and  

Mr. Wally Boston
Mr. and Mrs. William O’Connor *
Ms. Robin Nuskind and  

Mr. Steven J. Oder *
Mr. and Mrs. Brian H. O’Neil
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ordes **
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Palmer
Miss Irene Patton *
Miss Martha A. Peters
Mr. Daniel Petrus *

Mr. and Mrs. John B. Powell, Jr. *
Mr. and Mrs. Roger G. Powell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Ratcliff  **
Ms. Sabrina Raymond
Ms. Eleanor R. Riggs **
Mrs. Barbara Robinson *
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis E. Round **
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. William Shorter *
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. William Smolin **
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Smyth *
Mr. and Mrs. Henry F. Snyder
Mr. Douglas C. Soule
Ms. Susan A. Stanzione *
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel S. Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Summers *
Ms. Joyce L. Ulrich and  

Mr. Gilbert H. Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. George Van Buskirk *
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Ward
Mr. Edward Warren **
Ms. Susan G. Waxter ***
Mr. and Mrs. Alva P. Weaver, III **
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Weinberg
Ms. Patricia Wilson **

WILDERNESS EXPLORER  
($100 - $249)
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Abramson, CPA
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Albert
Ms. Frances Alderson *
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart R. Amos
Ms. Dorothy M. Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Anderson
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene A. Arbaugh *
Ms. Barbara Arnoff
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel D. B. Arnot, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. O. Bowie Arnot **
Mrs. Marguerite D. Ayers
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond D. Bahr **
Ms. Nancy M. Bandiere
Dr. Anne S. Barone *
Ms. Louise Barton
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Bauer

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years
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Mr. and Mrs. Howell S. Baum
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn W. Beachler
Ms. Helen R. Beair **
Mrs. Beverly J. Becker **
Mrs. Mary I. Benedict *
Mr. and Mrs. Brian W. H. Berghuis **
Dr. and Mrs. Jules J. Berman
Ms. Joyce Bernard **
Mr. and Mrs. John Bielecki **
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Mr. F. Barry Bilson
Ms. J. Catherine Bishop **
Ms. Debra Bittner *
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Blachman
Ms. Mary Blanchard **
Mr. William Blewett
Mr. James D. Blum
Mr. Arthur Blumberg
Ms. Mary Boeckman
Mr. Ralph Bohlin **
Ms. Caroline Boice *
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Boice, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Boland **
Ms. Rose Bolton
Ms. Catherine E. Born *
Ms. Victoria L. Bowen-Wiseman
Ms. Eileen Brafmann
Mr. Jeff Brauer *
Mrs. Permilla S. Brawley *
Mr. and Mrs. David Brettschneider **
Ms. Margaret R. Brice *
Mr. Karl E. Briers
Ms. Eva Brill
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Brinker **
Dr. and Mrs. Brian Briscoe *
Ms. Caroline A. Brocato **
Ms. Glenda Brooks *
Mrs. James B. Brooks
Ms. Marleen Brooks
Ms. Patricia M. Brooks
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Broth
Hillery D. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. C. Phillip Brundrett
Ms. Susan C. Brune **
Ms. Jennifer Bryan
Mr. James I. Bryant
Ms. Kathleen Bryniarski **

Mr. Andrew Burger, Jr. *
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Burkert
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Burnett *
Ms. Vicki Burt
Mr. Darek Bushnaq
Mr. and Mrs. S. Winfield Cain *
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Calhoun **
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick K. Cameron *
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Campbell **
Ms. Mary Jo Campbell **
Mr. Gilbert Campion **
Mr. Glenn Carey
Mr. Gregory V. Carmean and  

Ms. Patricia Smith
Ms. Mary Carr
Mr. F. M. Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. H. Ballentine Carter **
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Case
Mr. Steven Casper
Ms. Joanne Castello *
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Catlin **
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Caulfield
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Cheney **
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Stanley F. Choate (Ret.)
Mr. Jonathan E. Claiborne
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Clapp ***
Ms. Joan Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Clarke
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Coale
Ms. Contance Cobb
Mr. Jerome Coller
Mr. and Mrs. Emmett Collins *
Mr. Edward Connell **
Ms. Judith N. Conners and  

Ms. Anne Conners
Mrs. Barbara Conway *
Ms. Carol J. Cook
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Cooney *
Ms. Gail Cooper
Ms. Lamoyne M. Cooper
Ms. Mary S. Cooper
Bruce and Becky Copeland
Ms. Ellen W. Cosby
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Cowie
Ms. Diann Creager **
Mr. Joseph Creasy
Ms. Suzanne Cullen **
Ms. Nancy Cushman

Mr. and Mrs. Roger B. Cutter *
Ms. Emily H. Danz *
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Dash *
Mr. Gorman B. Davis 
Ms. Patricia Davis **
Ms. Valina Dawson *
Mr. Edwin N. Dean, Jr. **
Ms. Marion P. DeGroff *
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Dellavecchia
Ms. Barbara Dent***
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Diamond *
Liebe S. Diamond, M.D.
Mr. Michael Dick and  

Ms. Katja Kjelgaard
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Dieveny
Ms. Cecelia DiGiacomo and  

Ms. Dara DiGiacomo *
Ms. Nadene Dixon *
Ms. Patricia E. Dolly
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Donlin **
Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Dorsey **
Ms. Aziza Doumani *
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher P. Downs
Ms. Norma Downs
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Droter *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Durandetto
Mr. Robert B. DuVal, Jr. *
Mr. Curtis Eargle *
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Edwards
Ms. Sharon S. Edwards *
Ms. Joan M. Eibner **
Ms. Susan Bennett and  

Mr. John C. Eidleman **
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Eller **
Ms. Nancy S. Elson *
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh M. Evans III
Ms. Marie Faircloth
Mrs. Alecia Farley
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore M. Feldberg **
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph H. Ferrell III *
Ms. Marilyn Fields **
Ms. Nydia Finch
Ms. Tami E. Fine
Dr. and Mrs. J. Gunnar Fisher *
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Fishman 
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Flanigan *
Ms. Kathy A. Foard **
Mr. and Mrs. John Folkemer **

Ms. Mary Ford **
Ms. Suzanne Ford
Ms. Vickie Foster
Ms. Carol France
Mr. Steve Frank
Mr. and Mrs. Haswell Franklin
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Franz
Ms. Ruth L. Frey **
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Friedel
Mr. Stephen F. Fruin and  

Ms. Susan Griissa
Mr. Russell Jones and  

Mrs. Judith F. Frye-Jones *
Ms. Elizabeth Fulda
Mr. John D. Furrow **
Mr. Joseph G. Gall and  

Ms. Diane Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Brendon J. Galvin *
Mr. Brian Gamble and Mr. Henry Harbin
Mr. and Mrs. Ira Gansler
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Garfield
Mr. Lynn Garrison *
Mr. Herbert S. Garten
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gayler *
Mr. James R. Geidel *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Getz **
Mr. Thomas B. Gibbs *
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Gibson, Jr. ***
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Gill
Ms. Patricia Gilligan **
Mr. Robert M. Goldman **
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Goldseker **
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gormley **
Ms. Dale E. Gorsuch **
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis L. Gray
Ms. Allyson Green
Mrs. Anne Grubb *
Mrs. and Mr. Karen Guglielmo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Habib, Jr. *
Mr. and Mrs. Gary W. Habicht
Mrs. Sandy Fishel Haines **
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Hallfrisch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Hamilton
Ms. Carole K. Harding *
Mr. David E. Harley **
Ms. Stephany W. S. Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Hart

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years

Mr. and Mrs. Thornley A. Hart *
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Hartman
Mr. Eric G. Hartsock *
Ms. Joyce A. Hatman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Haupt **
Mrs. Sheri Haupt *
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hauser
The Heacock Family
Ms. Vickie Hedian and Mr. Ed Woo **
Mr. Kenneth Heger *
Ms. Elizabeth C. Heinz
Mr. William Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. Randall G. Herbert
Ms. Cindy Hess *
Mr. Gordon Heyman
Mrs. Maria M. Heyssel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Hickerson
Mr. Thomas Hicks
Ms. LuAnn Hildebrand
Ms. Paulette Hill Pod
Mr. Richard C. Hill and  

Ms. Susann Schemm
Mr. Mark Hiller *
Mr. and Mrs. L. Jonathan E. Hirsch **
Ms. Courtenay K. Hoag *
Mr. Stephen Holt and Dr. Hawkins-Holt
Mrs. Margaret A. Homberg
Mr. Charles A. Porter Hopkins *
Ms. Eileen S. Horowitz
Mr. Edwin Hosetter
Mr. and Mrs. Joel M. Hoskowitz ***
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Hruban **
Mr. and Mrs. Ray M. Hughes
Mr. Jeffrey Hull and  

Ms. Monica L. Agree *
Ms. Suzanne L. Hull
Dr. and Mrs. Barry A. Hurwitz **
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond W. Hutson *
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Imboden *
Mr. and Mrs. Keith M. Isaacs
Ms. Caron Jackson *
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jackson
Dr. Linda Jacobs **
Ms. Mollie Jenckes
Ms. Barbara Johnson *
Mr. and Mrs. Calvert K. Johnson, Jr.
Ms. Darlene R. Johnson *
Dr. J. T. H. Johnson
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Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnson ***
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Jonas *
Mr. Brian L. Jones *
Ms. and Mr. Carol Jones
Mr. Timothy W. Josiah and  

Dr. Marlene E. Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Juengst
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Jules
Ms. Jean M. Jung
Mr. Michael J. Jungblut **
Mr. George W. Justice, Jr. **
Ms. Barbara E. Kaelin
Ms. Ann H. Kahan
Mr. Kevin Kammerer **
Mrs. Suzette M. Kaufmann
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Keates
Ms. Barbara Keller
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Kellermann
Mr. John Kelley
Mr. Steve Kendall *
Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Kertis **
Ms. Susan Kinter
Mr. and Mrs. James Kirk *
Ms. Patricia Kirkpatrick-Howat *
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Kitt **
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Kleeman
Ms. Dolores E. Klein
Ms. Marion Knott
Dr. and Mrs. Ira H. Kolman
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Koncki **
Ms. Joanne Krause and  

Mr. Lou Ferguson *
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Kreiner
Ms. Lauren B. Kronthal
Ms. Sharon Kroupa
Mr. Scott Kuntz
Ms. Mary K. Kwasnik *
Ms. Angela Lamy
Dr. Howard G. Lanham *
Mr. Andrew Lapayowker and  

Ms. Sarah McCafferty
Ms. Shirley Larson
Mr. and Mrs. E. Donald Lassahn, Jr. **
Mr. and Mrs. D. Gilbert Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney G. Leech
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Lego **
Dr. Robert M. Leighty and  

Ms. Kristel Donner
Mrs. Betty R. Leikin

Mr. and Mrs. Laurence A. Levitan
Ms. Dana M. Levitz *
Mrs. Ellen H. Levy *
Mr. David Lewis
Ms. Maria Lewis
Mrs. Jennifer Lewis-David **
Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. Lidston *
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Liebhold
Dr. Geoffrey Ling and Dr. Shari Ling *
Mr. and Mrs. John Lipsey
Ms. Loraine L. Lobe and  

Mr. Alexander S. Katzenberg *
Mr. Douglas B. Lopez *
Ms. Aline C. Loud *
Ms. Elizabeth W. Love
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Lure
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Lurz
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. David MacFarlane
Mr. Clark F. Mackenzie
Ms. Harriet C. MacLarty *
Ms. Ellen T. Madden **
Ms. Maureen Maguire
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Maleson *
Ms. Christine Manning
Ms. Barbara Mansfield
Ms. Mary M. Markuski
Mr. Larry Martin
Ms. Stephanie Martin *
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Martin *
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Martino
Mr. H. Burke Mathews, Jr. **
Mr. and Mrs. David Mauriello **
Ms. Marilyn L. Mause *
Mr. and Mrs. William Mavor
Ms. Melissa A. McDiarmid
Ms. Marcia A. McKee *
Mr. Richard McLean
Mr. and Mrs. John Meier
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Meise *
Ms. Jessica Melincavage
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Melis, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Mellendick **
Mr. and Mrs. John Merrill *
Ms. Virginia C. Metzger
Ms. Linda Michael
Ms. Sally J. Michel **

Mr. David G. Mock *
Mr. Robert A. Moffitt
Ms. Janet T. Mohr **
Mr. Chris Mona
Ms. Paula Montgomery *
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Morand *
Mr. James Morris *
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Moss *
Dr. Rose M. Mulaikal
Mr. and Mrs. Rhett Murphy
Mr. Thomas V. Murphy **
Mr. and Mrs. Terry L. Musika
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart M. Nathan *
Mr. and Mrs. Irvin S. Naylor *
Ms. Susan Nickles
Ms. Elizabeth L. Nilson
Mr. and Mrs. David Noble
Ms. Kathleen M. Nolan
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Norman **
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Northcott
Dr. Jean M. C. O’Connor
Ms. Ann Offutt
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Ogburn
Mrs. Thelma N. O’Grady *
Ms. Anne M. O’Hare
Mr. Lars Olson and Ms. Robin Emrich
Dr. and Mrs. Carl J. Oppenheim
Mr. and Mrs. Scott R. Osborne **
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Osmond **
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Page
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Palmer
Mr. Timothy E. Palo *
Ms. Ellen Patz
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Pauliny ***
Mr. and Mrs. William Paznekas *
Mr. Bryan Pelley
Mr. Philip Perkins
Mr. Kirtland Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Pinnix ***
Ms. Pamela Pittman
Ms. Noreen Pleines
Mr. Brandon Pletsch *
Drs. Gary and Leslie Plotnick
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Plowden, Jr. *
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Plunkett
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Pollak ***
Dr. Virginia Pond
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Porter *

Ms. Leeann Lacour Preller
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce F. Press
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Price *
Mr. and Mrs. Walter M. Prichard
Mr. and Mrs. John Pritzlaff **
Mr. John M. Prugh **
Ms. Joan C. Purcell
Mrs. Sheila L. Purkey
Mr. Horst D. Ralston *
Mr. Charles Rammelkamp
Ms. Doris M. Randall **
Dr. and Mrs. Louis N. Randall
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E.  

Reichhart Jr. **
Ms. Rita Reimer
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond M. Reiner *
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Reinhardt **
Ms. Cyndy Renoff  **
Mrs. Alberta A. Ricketts
Dr. and Mrs. William F. Rienhoff III **
Mr. and Mrs. Francis G. Riggs **
Ms. Judy Ringel
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Ritter **
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Robinson *
Mrs. Sarah Robinson *
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rockenbauch
Mr. Timothy Rogers *
Ms. Nancy Rohe *
Ms. Judy Rohlfing **
Dr. and Mrs. Justin Roscoe *
Mr. Howard Rosenkoff *
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Rosenstein
Mr. and Mrs. James Roser *
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Ross *
Mr. and Mrs. William Ross **
Mr. Carl L. Rossmark
Ms. Suzanne Royer *
Mr. and Ms. Derek Rubino
Ms. Jaime Ruddie
Mr. John A. Rudesill **
Ms. Annaliese Rush
Mr. and Mrs. David Rutter *
Mrs. Raelene Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. John Sabatini
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Sale
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sames
Ms. Dee Santilli
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Saucier *
Mr. Joshua Savadove

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sawyer ***
Ms. Lois Saylor *
Dr. Oliver Schein and  

Ms. Nadine Fontan
Ms. Anne L. Schepler
Mr. Kevin A. Schnupp
Mr. Jaime Schwartzberg
Dr. Penelope P. Scott *
Ms. Donna Sebly
Mr. J. F. Seidel and  

Mrs. Lyn L. Hart-Seidel **
Dr. and Mrs. Sidney B. Seidman
Mrs. Lena O. Selko *
Ms. Joan Serio
Ms. Laura M. Serra
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Shapiro *
Ms. Sarah H. Shapiro *
Mr. Michael Shenberger
Mr. D. Herbert Sheppard *
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sherman
Mr. Edward Shevitz **
Ms. Kristie D. Shields
Ms. Nola J. Shollenberger **
Ms. Kathleen Shuey *
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. Sibel *
Dr. and Mrs. Arnold T. Sigler *
Mr. and Mrs. David Sill
Mr. Ronald E. Silverstein **
Ms. Lisa Simonson *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Slahetka
Mr. Chen Smale *
Ms. Cheryl A. Smith **
Mr. and Mrs. James Smith
Dr. Jean G. Smith ***
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Smith **
Dr. and Mrs. William I. Smulyan *
Mr. Andrew J. Snyder *
Ms. Kathryn Hogue and  

Mr. Nicholas G. Sommese **
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin S. Sorrell
Mr. Jason Soto
Mr. and Mrs. John Spangler **
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Spikes
Ms. Jean S. Stallings **
Mrs. Jennifer Stanowski
Mrs. Emmy L. Steigelman
Mr. Edward Steinhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Don Steinwachs **
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Stephens

20



Ms. Lisa A. Stern
Mr. Richard S. Stewart **
Mr. and Mrs. Campbell Stickley
Ms. Karen L. Stott
Ms. Julie C. H. Sturges
Ms. Margaret L. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Marinos Svolos
Ms. Helen Swinko **
Mr. Fred Sypher
Ms. Karen T. Syrylo *
Col. Caryl T. Tallon **
Dr. Ronald J. Taylor **
Ms. Michelle Terranova
Mr. Evan Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Thomas *
Ms. Hilary Roxe and  

Mr. Christopher G. Thomaskutty
Mr. August Treff
Mr. Charles Trice
Mr. and Mrs. T. Ridgeway Trimble **
Mrs. Margaret Trojan **
Mr. Walter Troyer *
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Tuck **
Pamela L. Tuma, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Turfle
Ms. Victoria Vanik
Mr. David R. VanMetre **
The Honorable Melanie A. Vaughn and 

Dr. Gary W. Nyman
Ms. Pauline E. Vollmer
Mr. and Mrs. Armand Volta, Jr. **
Ms. Pamela Wachter *
Mr. and Mrs. Lester E. Wacker **
Ms. Sharon B. Walker
Dr. Susan Wallace **
Mr. Richard Walton, III
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Watkins **
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Wayland *
Ms. Laura M. Webb *
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Weiner ***
Ms. Diane D. Weiss
Drs. Robert and Margaret Weiss
Mrs. Edward H. Welbourn, Jr. *
Mrs. Mary Ellen S. Wentling
Ms. Margaret Werneth *
Mr. John E. Wheeler, Jr. and  

Mrs. Catherine McConville *
Ms. Carol J. Whippo **
Ms. Kathleen C. Wieman *

Mr. Richard Wiker
Ms. Diana Williams
Ms. Megan Williams
Ms. Mary Woehr
Mr. Michael Wong
Mrs. Constance P. Wrench *
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon H. C. Wright **
Mr. and Ms. Eric Wychgram
Ms. Sandra K. Young
Ms. Virginia Young
Drs. Paul and Deborah Young-Hyman *
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. Zentz
Ms. Evelyn Zink *

Bequests
Estate of Ruth Fegley

In Memory Of

In memory of Alaska
	 Ms. Suzanne M. Blair
	 Mr. and Mrs. Burt Falke
	 Mickie Kennedy
	 Mrs. Ellen H. Levy
	 Ms. Emily Miller

In memory of Robert T. Brown
	 Mr. Albert Counselman

In memory of Jean Cobley
	 Ms. Helen P. Eiffe

In memory of Jerry Eanet
	 Mr. and Mrs. Burt Falke

In memory of Stanley Glaser
	 Ms. Suzanne M. Blair

In memory of Carol Hull
	 Mr. George Cannon
	 Ms. Suzanne L. Hull

In memory of Donald Keesler
	 Ms. Anne A. Beall
	 Ms. Rose Bolton
	 Ms. Anna E. Crabtree
	 Ms. Shirley Geddes
	 Ms. Myrna Guldan
	 Ms. Kathryn Hogue and  

    Mr. Nicholas G. Sommese
	 Ms. Doloroes R. Monostori
	 Ms. Loretta Moylan

In memory of Leah Kemper
	 Leah and Morton Kemper  

    Family Foundation

In memory of Catherine Larson
	 B. Hoffman Family Fund of the  

    Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund

In memory of Bertha and  
Wilma C. Lutche

	 Mr. and Mrs. Larry Owens

In memory of Sue Miller
	 Mr. Eric G. Orlinsky and  

Dr. Diane J. Orlinsky

In memory of Jeannette Simmons
	 Ms. Carol Hagan
	 Ms. Andrea Nolan
	 Ms. Barbara Schaum
	 Mr. and Mrs. Nick Wingrove

In memory of Paul B. Stevens
	 Ms. Virginia Young

In memory of Marjorie Wilke
	 Ms. Shirley Bischoff
	 Ms. Dawn Dillon
	 Ms. Dawn Hamilton
	 Ms. Linda Isbell
	 Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Kleeman
	 Ms. Shelley M. Sharrow
	 Ms. Dorothy Webb
	 Mr. Jeffrey Wilkie

In Honor Of

In honor of Baby Barnaby
	 Mr. Adam Barnaby

In honor of Laurie J. Baughman
	 Mr. John Price

In honor of Calvin and Olivia Brauer
	 Mr. Jeff Brauer

In honor of Karen and Eddie Burka
	 Dr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Broth

In honor of Dubby Bustard’s birthday
	 Ms. Rhona Tabor

In honor of Rick Corcoran
	 Mr. David B. Powell
	 Mr. James P. Wade

On behalf of The Dancing Divas 2013
	 Ms. Catherine Uruburo

In honor of Samuel DiCello’s Birthday
	 Ms. Tammy Carannante

In honor of Kim Dixon
	 Ms. Nadene Dixon

In honor of Anne Donahue
	 Mrs. Elizabeth W. Love

In honor of Eddie Dopkin
	 Fedder & Garten Professional  

Association

In honor of Eddie Dopkin’s Birthday
	 Ms. Eileen Brafmann
	 Mr. Jerome Coller
	 Mr. Steve Frank
	 Ms. Nina C. Rawlings
	 Ms. Judy Ringel
	 Mr. Ronald Stern

In honor of Dawn Dulaney
	 Mr. Phillip L. Dulaney

In honor of Anne Ragland Finney
	 Mr. and Mrs. Guy Blachman
	 Ms. Evelyn Ragland Zink

In honor of Darcy Flamholz
	 Ms. Mindie Flamholz

In Honor of Ben Godsall
	 Mrs. Ellen B. Godsall

In honor of the Hankin kids
	 Mr. Edwin Hosetter
	 Mr. Lee Ogburn

In honor of Lyla Lazen
	 Ms. Carol C. Amitin

In honor of Leo LaCotti’s birthday
	 Anonymous
	 Ms. Deena Conti
	 Ms. Rebecca Depew
	 Ms. Amy Duncan
	 Ms. Kathleen Flannery
	 Ms. Christine M. Gonzalez
	 Ms. Elizabeth A. Mosser
	 Ms. April Sharpeta
	 Ms. Jennifer Sklar

In honor of Linda Lenzen
	 Ms. Denise Stringer

In honor of Charles and Shirley Smith
   Ms. Kelly Smith

In honor of Ashtyn Watts
	 Ms. Katy Burger
	 Ms. Lauren Inskeep
	 Ms. Kimberly O’Donnell
	 Ms. Kimberly Troiani
	 Ms. Tiffany Watts

In honor of Katie Rose Wilson
	 Ms. Ann Marie Wilson

In honor of the staff of the  
Volunteer Department

	 Ms. Suzanne M. Blair
	 Ms. Arlene Falke
	 Ms. Emily Miller

Capital Gifts
Animal Dental Center, Inc.
Annonymous
Ms. Beth I. Blauer
Ms. Kristine Bowling
Mr. and Mrs. Edward  Burka
Ms. Ann K. Clapp
Coastal Business Machines, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Corcoran
The Davenport Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey H. Donahue
Ellin & Tucker, Chartered
Estate of Ruth Fegley
Ms. Joanna D. Golden
Mr. and Mrs. Barry P. Gossett
Ms. Diane Hutchins
Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Hutchinson
Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Kelly
Mr. George E. Lambillotte III
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Lampner
Lockhart Vaughan Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Gabrielle M. Melka
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Noppenberger
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Pope
Rosenberg Martin Greenberg LLP
Rotary Club of Hunt Valley
Dr. and Mrs. Sidney B. Seidman
Mr. and Mrs. Hanan Y. Sibel
Stifel Nicolaus & Company,  

Incorporated
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Vieth
Charles and Claudia Vieth  

Charitable Fund

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years
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Mr. and Mrs. Hugo J. Warns III
Mr. and Mrs. Earl S. Wellschlager
Mr. W. Robert Zinkham  

Grants 
Restricted and Operating

The William and Victorine  
Adams Foundation

AEGON Transamerica Foundation
Anonymous (1)
Helen S. & Merrill L. Bank  

Foundation, Inc.
The Bank of America Charitable  

Foundation, Inc.
Talbott and Ann Bond Family  

Foundation, Inc.
David W. Buck Family Foundation, Inc.
Bunting Family Foundation
The Campbell Foundation, Inc.
Charles Carlson Family Charitable  

Fund of the Baltimore Community 
Foundation (BCF)

Cooper Family Fund of the BCF
The Gordon Croft Foundation, Inc.
Richard and Rosalee C. Davison  

Foundation, Inc.
Delaplaine Foundation, Inc.
The Helen Pumphrey Denit  

Charitable Trust
The Julius & Blanche Diener  

Foundation, Inc.
Chet and Dottie Duke Family  

Foundation Fund of the BCF
The Eliasberg Family Foundation, Inc.
Fancy Hill Foundation
Marcelle and Edwin Fleischmann  

Foundation, Inc.
Frerichs Family Fund of the BCF
JoAnn and Jack Fruchtman  

Fund of the BCF
The Harry L. Gladding Foundation
The Goldsmith Family Foundation
The James A. and Patricia O.  

Goodyear Family Foundation, Inc.
The Granite Family Charitable Gift  

Fund of the T. Rowe Price Program  
for Charitable Giving

Tom & Dotty Grimes Fund of Vanguard 
Charitable Endowment Fund

The Hecht-Levi Foundation, Inc.
Gina B. and Daniel B. Hirschhorn  

Fund of the BCF
B. Hoffman Family Fund, a donor- 

advised fund of Fidelity Charitable 
A.C. and Penny Hubbard  

Foundation, Inc.
Leah and Morton Kemper  

Family Foundation
Kent Family Foundation
Klein Family Foundation
Legg Mason Charitable Foundation
The John J. Leidy Foundation, Inc.
D. R. Long Foundation, Inc.
The M&T Charitable Foundation
Dr. Frank C. Marino Foundation
The Morris A. and Clarisse Mechanic 

Foundation, Inc.
The Howard C. & Marguerite E.  

Muller Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Thomas & Carol Obrecht Family  

Foundation
Palmer Charitable Fund, a donor  

advised fund of Fidelity Charitable
The P. R. F. B. Charitable Foundation
The Pennyghael Foundation, Inc.
The Phase Foundation
PNC Foundation
George S. Rich Family Foundation
James Riepe Family Foundation
Robert N. Riley Fund of the BCF
Rogers-Wilbur Foundation, Inc.
The Dorothy L. and Henry A.  

Rosenberg, Jr. Foundation Inc.
Cynthia and Peter Rosenwald Fund of 

the BCF
Saar Saada Family Charitable  

Fund, a donor advised fund of  
Fidelity Charitable 

The Frances and Howard Schloss  
Family Philanthropic Fund

The Ida & Joseph Shapiro  
Foundation, Inc.

M. Sigmund and Barbara K. Shapiro 
Philanthropic Fund (a donor advised 
fund of THE ASSOCIATED: Jewish 
Community Federation of Baltimore)

Margot Shriver Fund of the BCF
Skyline Fund of the BCF 
Hubert M. Stiles, Jr. Fund, a donor- 

advised fund of Fidelity Charitable
SunTrust Foundation
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc.

Tanio Family Fund of the BCF
Taylor Foundation, Inc.
Kay and Cliff Terry Fund, a donor- 

advised fund of Fidelity Charitable
The Louis B. Thalheimer & Juliet A. 

Eurich Philanthropic Fund, Inc.
The Robb & Elizabeth Tyler  

Foundation, Inc.
The Vanguard Charitable  

Endowment Program
The Charles and Claudia Vieth  

Charitable Fund of The T. Rowe  
Price Program for Charitable Giving 

WBAL Radio Kids Campaign
The Harry and Jeanette Weinberg  

Foundation, Inc.
The Wolman Family Foundation, Inc.

Corporate and  
Organizational Gifts
All Star Title
American Trading and Production  

Corporation
Baltimore Lock & Hardware, Inc.*
Bel Air Computer & Network Solutions
Bessemer Trust Company, N.A.**
Brown Advisory
The Classic Catering People, Inc.
CliftonLarsonAllen LLP
Council of Baltimore Ravens Roosts
CreditXpert
Doak Medical Engineering. LLC*
Ellin & Tucker, Chartered**
Entegra Systems
Family Veterinary Clinic
Fedder & Garten Professional  

Association
Green Spring Valley Garden Club***
Friends of Peter A. Hammen
Kerr McDonald, LLP
Le Doyen Enterprises, LLC
Lord Baltimore Capital Corporation**
Monk LLC
Mount View Middle School
Mount Washington Garden Club
Northrop Grumman Corporation
Salem United Methodist Church
Stifel Nicolaus & Company,  

Incorporated

The Whiting-Turner Contracting  
Company**

The Woman’s Club of Catonsville, Inc.**

Corporate Members
AAI Corporation***
Algeco Scotsman
American Sugar Refining Co.***
American Trading and Production  

Corporation***
American Urological Association***
Archdiocese of Baltimore
Ascend One Corporation*
Baltimore County Chamber of Com-

merce***
The Baltimore Life Companies***
The Baltimore Ravens**
Bank of America***
BD Diagnostic Systems***
Branch Banking & Trust Co./BB&T*
Broadview Apartments LLC***
Brown Advisory**
Cangene bioPharma*
CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield***
Carnegie Institution of Washington  

Department of Embryology***
Catholic Charities***
Century Engineering*
Charm City Run
Chesapeake Employers Insurance 

Company***
Chimes Family of Services
CitiFinancial*
Citrus and Allied Essences, Ltd***.
CliftonLarsonAllen LLP***
The Coddington Group**
Corporate Office Properties Trust**
Cyberpoint International LLC*
Design Collective, Inc.
DLA Piper***
Downtown Partnership of Baltimore**
Ellin & Tucker, Chartered***
Gallagher, Evelius & Jones
Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP*
Gordon Feinblatt LLC*
Gray & Son, Inc.**
Hendersen-Webb, Inc.
IBM Americas
Johns Hopkins Medicine*

KCI Technologies, Inc.*
Kelly & Associates Insurance Group, 

Inc.***
Kernan Orthopaedics and  

Rehabilitation Hospital*
Knorr Brake Corporation***
Lord Baltimore Capital Corporation***
M&T Bank*
Madison Capital, LLC**
Main Street Veterinary Hospital***
Mary Sue Candies*
Maryland Paving Inc.**
McCormick & Company, Inc.***
McCormick & Company, Inc.,  

Hunt Valley Plant***
MedStar Health**
Mercy Health Services*
Merritt Properties, LLC***
Miles & Stockbridge P.C.***
Mission Media
The Joseph Mullan Company***
Municipal Employees Credit Union of 

Baltimore, Inc.**
Northrop Grumman Corporation***
Phillips Seafood Baltimore, LLC***
PNC Bank***
PricewaterhouseCoopers***
Procter & Gamble Cosmetics  

Foundation, Inc.***
Receivables Outsourcing, Inc.**
Riggs, Counselman, Michaels & 

Downes, Inc.***
Roland Park Place**
Rosemore, Inc.
Rummel, Klepper and Kahl**
Saul Ewing LLP**
Shapiro Sher Guinot & Sandler, P.A.*
Silberstein Insurance Group*
Sinai Rehabilitation Center*
Skye Hospitality LLC
St. Agnes Hospital*
St. John Properties
Stanley Black & Decker, Inc.***
Stifel Nicolaus & Company,  

Incorporated**
The Sun Products Corporation***
SunTrust Banks, Inc.***
Susquehanna Bank*
Transamerica***

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years
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T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc.***
U. S. Gypsum Company***
Under Armour Performance Apparel**
Union Memorial Hospital*
Venable LLP***
Veolia Transportation
W.R. Grace & Company
WebbMason*
Wells Fargo Bank*
Whiteford, Taylor & Preston L.L.P.*
The Whiting-Turner Contracting  

Company**
Whitman, Requardt and  

Associates, LLP***
Willis of Maryland***

Sponsors
ABC Tent & Party Rental
Advance – The Document Specialists
Amtrak  
Baltimore Ravens
BB&T
Brawner Builders
Brown Advisory
Carol & Bean Sibel
CBS Radio 
CFG Community Bank
Charm City Cakes
Coke
College Savings Plan of Maryland 
Corrigan Sports Entertainment, Inc.
Dodge
Ellin & Tucker
Esskay 
Famous Dave’s BBQ
Goetze’s
Gordon Feinblatt LLC
Herman & Walter Samuelson  

Children’s Hospital at Sinai 
Kelly & Associates
Loyola Blakefield 
M&T Bank
Mary Sue Candies
McDonald’s
MINI of Baltimore Co.
MPT
Mt Washington Pediatric Hospital 

NY Life
PNC
Pretzel Crisps
Ripley’s Believe It Or Not
Shananigans Toy Shop
ShopRite
Slate Capital Group
Snikiddy
Snyder’s of Hanover
Sprint
Stifel Nicolaus
Susquehanna Bank
The Dorothy L. & Henry A.  

Rosenberg Foundation
Urban Pirates
Venable LLP
Veolia Transportation 
Wegmans
Wolfgang Candy

Guardian Members
Guardian Members of the Zoo  
represent a special group of upper  
level members who give above and  
beyond the basic membership levels. 
Their support allows the Zoo to  
continue its mission of education,  
conservation, and preservation.  
The Zoo thanks the elite Guardian 
Members listed below, as well as  
our more than 10,600 household  
members.

Guardian of the Penguin
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Budny
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Collins
Mr. and Mrs. William Corey
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Cutter
Mr. and Mrs. James Decker
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Dye
Mr. Timm Ganske
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Gibson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Gossett
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Green
Mr. Daniel Harley and  

Ms. Kathryn J. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. George Hastings
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Hudson
Ms. Sarah Majoros

Mr. Shawn Stahl and  
Ms. JeanAnne McClary

Mr. and Mrs. Rick McShane
Mr. and Mrs. Kendall Miller
Ms. Ruth Ann Mintiens
Mr. and Mrs. Ochs
Mr. and Mrs. William O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Oechsler
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Pollak
Mr. Gary Pushkin and  

Ms. Kathleen Abbott
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Robinson
Mr. Lawrence Rytter
Ms. Kristy Scilipote and  

Ms. Alyson Scilipote
Mr. and Mrs. Stanly Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Sheppard
Mr. and Mrs. John Sieck
Mr. Joseph Solesky and Mr. Ray Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Stanowski
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Stiff
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Strayer
Mr. and Mrs. Cuty Tilmes
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Tyrangiel
Mr. and Mrs. Ye Zhaohui
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Zellers
Mr. Robert Zinkham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Zuehlke 

Guardian of the Elephant
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Lerner

Guardian of the Otter
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Rizzo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shaner

Guardian of the Polar Bear
Mr. Edgar Herman and  

Ms. Carole Shupe
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Smith

Animal Adopters
Ms. Presley Acton
Ms. Chelsea Adams
Ms. Skylee Adams
Mr. Thomas D. Adams
Mr. Mark Althoff
Ms. Kelsey Alvino

Ms. Christine Ames
Mr. Luke Andraka
Ms. Laura Arnett
Ms. Jane Askew
Ms. Emily Atwood
Ms. Jennifer Austin
Mr. Tyler Bader
Ms. Jennifer Bae
Ms. Janice Baker
Mr. Jonathan Baldwin
Ms. Jessica Balick-Goodman
Mr. Henry Balick-Goodman
Dr. William C. Balke
Mr. Zachary Banks
Ms. Lily Barker
Stacy Beall
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Bear
Ms. Sandy Benney
Ms. Nikki Berry
Ms. Heather Boehlke
Mr. Matt Borrison
Ms. Heather Brow
Mr. Patrick Brown
Ms. Addison Brunelle
The Honorable Susan R. Buswell
Ms. Susan Buswell
Mr. and Mrs. Keith M. Carey
Mr. Jonathan Carling
Kieran Carney
Mr. Connor Chesterton
Mr. and Mrs. P. Todd Cioni
Mr. Jackson Clapp and Ms. Ella Clapp
Mr. Kyle Clarke
Ms. Meghan Clarke
Ms. Lilliana Cochran
Ms. Alison Cohen
Mrs. Angela Collins
Ms. Elizabeth Cottrell
Ms. Jennie Culotta
Ms. Paula Dackermann
Ms. Heather Davis
Ms. Anne M. Day
Ms. Brittany Day
Ms. Ava Desmond
Ms. Brittany DeVan
Ms. Katy Dillard
Ms. Patty Dishon
Ms. Lindsay Dodd

Ms. Susan Dorsey
Ms. Denise Drenning
Mr. Keith Duff
Ms. Barbara B. Elliott
Ms. Jean Elliott
Ms. Berta Farbman
Ms. Christie Featherstone
Mr. Bryce Feldmaier
Ms. Marion Foster
Ms. Kathy Frazier
Ms. Helen French
Ms. Penny Friesland
Ms. Shannon Garcia-Pierce
Mr. Jackson Garwood
Mr. Michael Gentle
Ms. Linda Giotis
Miss Maya Glass
Ms. Lauren Glogoff
Ms. Charlotte Grahe
Ms. Emma Graybill
Mr. Travis Green
Ms. Mildred Green
Ms. Libby Greene
Ms. Stephanie Gregory
Ms. Sarah Gregory
Mr. & Mrs. Jim & Helen Guy
Mr. Chase Haagen
Mr. Gabriel Haagen
Teegan Hammond
Ms. Rebecca P. Hanst
Ms. Mary Lynn Hausmann
Mrs. Linda H. Hayes and  

Mr. Bernard J. Hayes
Ms. Carol Hedge
Ms. Tabitha Hedgspeth
Ms. Katie Hefright
Mr. Patrick Hefright
Ms. Carlie Heitzenrater
Mr. and Mrs. John Hennessey
Mr. Evan Hertzberg
Mr. Ezra Hertzberg
Ms. Sara Heubeck
Ms. Shea Hiken
Mr. Matt Hilliker
Ms. Kathleen Hocker
Ms. Marianne Hood
Ms. Barbara Huckeba
Ms. Raeleigh Ann Hudnet

*** = donor for 10 consecutive years, ** = donor for 5 consecutive years, * = donor for 3 consecutive years
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Ms. Claudia Jacob
Manusciptng Editing Department JHUP
Ms. Kailyne Johlitz
Ms. John Johnston
Ms. Ania Kacewicz
Ms. Alexa C. Kalmbach
Ms. Marsha Kaplon
Ms. Frances Kazlauski
Mr. John Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. Cyril Keene, Jr.
The Kelemen Family
Mr. Ryan King
Ms. Charlotte Kittell
Ms. Grace Knipe
Ms. Vicki Kramer
Mr. Sean E. Kramer
Ms. Cheryl Krongard
Mrs. Esther Kruger
Ms. Sabina Kuykendall
Ms. Shannon Lafferty
Ms. Deborah Lamb
Miss Sarah LaMorte
Ms. Mary Lang
Mr. Sean Lawrence
Ms. Karen Leister
Mr. Alexander Less
Ms. Samantha Lewis
Mr. Todd A. Lijewski
Mr. Daniel M. Lipsky
Ms. Sandy Little
Ms. Tammie Lock
Ms. Jennifer Lockridge
Ms. Amanda Malamud
Ms. Barbara Mansfield
Ms. Rosemarie Martin
Ms. Olivia Masteller
Mr. Charlie Masteller
Ms. Aristea Matos
Ms. Jenna McCardle
Ms. Mary McCarty
Mr. Luke McClelland
Mr. Patrick McCormick
Mr. Jack McNamara Esq.
Ms. Holly Meck
Mr. Douglas Michalak
Ms. Mackenzie Miller
Mr. Kory Millner
Mr. Trevor Milne
Ms. Carley Moore

Mr. Bradley Moore
Miss Raven Morningstar
Ms. Patricia Moss
Ms. Sophie Mullins
Mr. Garrett Munger
Ms. Gwynn Munger
Mr. Steven Munger and  

Ms. Caroline H Worrall
Mr. Titus Murray
Ms. Janet Murray
Mr. Samuel Myers
Mr. Isaac Myers
Mr. Benjamin Myers
Mr. Colby Nade
Mr. Alexander Nade
Mr. Mark T. Nejman
Miss Brittany Nicholson
Ms. Carly O’Dell
Ms. Katharine Ostrow
Mr. Tom Park
Ms. Cathy Parks
Mr. and Mrs. Harley Parsons
Kennedy Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Peltz
Ms. Hillary Pennington
Mr. Josh Perry
Ms. Michelle Petricevic
Ms. Jasmine Poole
Ms. Isabella Presti
Mr. Michael Presti
Mr. Charlie Prodey
Ms. Barbara F. Propf
Ms. Charlene Raphael
Ms. Skye Rasnake
Mr. Liam Reichlin and
Ms. Wendy Reichlyn
Mr. Anthony Resto
Ms. Savannah Richardson
Ms. Karen Rixham
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Roberts
Mr. Brian Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Rose
Mr. Gideon Rosen
Ms. Patricia Ryan
Mr. Collin J. Rytter
Mr. William Sankey and  

Ms. Julia Cen Chen
Ms. Audrey Sarro
Mr. Cooper Schaefer

Mr. Leo Schafer
Ms. Julian Schmugge
Ms. Laney Schmugge
Ms. Laura Schomig
Mr. Jason Schomig
Dr. Michael Schultz
Ms. Samantha Schwaab
Ms. Alexia Sexton
Ms. Irina Shelton
Ms. Karen Shipley
Ms. Lisa Shore
Ms. Alicia Shread
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Shulman
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Sipe
Ms. Emma Siu
Mr. Jeremiah Paul Slack
Mr. Thomas Smith
Mr. Cole Snyder
Ms. Beverly Speight-Mohamed
Ms. Marie Steele
Mr. Jack Stegmann
Mrs. Stehl
Mr. Connor Stoops
Mr. Jason Storck
Dr. Phyllis M. Sunshine and  

Dr. Thomas Rhoades
Ms. Kate Szabo
Ms. Susan Taber
Carey Jo Titus
Ms. Kaitlynn Tonks
Ms. Jain A. Trader
Mr. Matt Trendell
Mr. Derek Turner
Ms. London Udich
Ms. Grace Vacek
Ms. Alicia Vasilow
Ms. Brooke Vernon
Mr. Travis Vernon
Mr. Tyler Vernon
Ms. Nichole Vernon
Ms. Shelby Vickers
Ms. Whitney Walker
Ms. Isabella Wancowicz
Ms. Alana Warren
Ms. Deborah Weiner
Mrs. Jackie L. Wheeling
Mr. and Mrs. Peter White
The Wiggins Family

Mr. Dane Wilfong
Ms. Amanda Windesham
Ms. Mary Wolf
Ms. Alyssa Yatron
Ms. Ava Young
Ms. Zoe Zemankiewicz
Joppa View Elementary School
Columbia Association
Norwood Elementary School
Kids Campus Early Learning Center
The Jocelyn Sarah Glassman  

Scholarship & Endowment Fund, Inc

Volunteers
One of the Zoo’s greatest treasures 
is our corps of dedicated volunteers, 
whose hours of valuable service   
enhance our operations at every  
level and add so much to the  
guest experience.

INDIVIDUALS

700 HOURS OR MORE
Ms. Erin Harris
600 hours or more
Mrs. Arlene Falke

500 HOURS OR MORE
Mr. Patrick McMann
Ms. Suzanne Blair

400-499 HOURS
Miss Shannon Dunne
Miss Samantha Fritz

300-399 HOURS
Mr. Alec Marschke
Mrs. Joleen Dinolt
Ms. Kathryn Hogue
Mr. Mark Simms
Miss Jessica Thommes
Mr. Necho Freeman
Miss Melissa Paciotti
Miss Elizabeth Gruber
Miss Alice Buckner

200-299 HOURS
Miss Deborah Anderson
Ms. Jennifer Massey
Miss Abigail Rossman
Mrs. Phyllis Taylor
Miss Leslie Marcus
Ms. Laura Brazier
Miss Claire Downs
Ms. Barbara Pilert
Mr. Michael Hudson
Mrs. Linda Dusel
Mr. Edward Shevitz
Ms. Nancy Meier
Mr. Timothy Johnson
Miss K’aree Lymon
Mr. Robert Sawyer
Dr. Lynne Burek
Mrs. Peggy Sawyer
Ms. Ana Ward
Mr. Alan Katz
Mrs. Beth Penn
Miss Autumn Aaron
Ms. Betty Harris
Mrs. Shirley Smith
Miss Ashley Culwell
Mr. Larry Martin
Mr. Zachary Henderson
Ms. Nancy Lemay
Ms. Patricia Keane

100-199 HOURS
Ms. Sharon Bowen
Ms. Mary Ellen Smith
Ms. Kristen Smith
Ms. Pat Hutchinson
Miss Zoe Braddock
Mr. Bernard Steinberg
Mrs. Susan Wentz
Ms. Sandra Kull
Mrs. Nancy DeBell
Miss Grace Landefeld
Miss Carey Titus
Ms. Susan Farrell
Mr. Jeffrey Lee Putt
Ms. Jennifer Holub
Ms. Annette Abramson
Mr. Callahan Smith
Ms. Nancy Mattingly
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Miss Sara Ruppert
Mr. Benjamin Mathews
Mr. Andrew Hundertmark
Miss Kristin Marucci
Ms. Emily Atwood
Ms. Patricia Smith
Mr. Dick Penhallegon
Miss Erika Hooke
Miss Hadiya Hewitt
Miss Megan Slack
Miss Courtney Kilgore
Ms. Heather Capezio
Ms. Kerri Litz
Miss Emily Reese
Ms. Kathy Semone
Mrs. Susan Grady
Miss Shannon Miller
Ms. Emily Ferrell
Ms. Erin Becks
Mr. Collin Beatty
Mr. Donald Homberg
Ms. Joanna Hildebrand
Mrs. Hilde Martin
Ms. Jennifer Elam
Ms. Carol Durbin
Miss Rebecca Polk
Ms. Emily Starobin
Mr. Anthony Zhao
Ms. Carol Pons Hopkins
Ms. Elaine Bowen
Ms. Helen Kiefert
Ms. Madison Decapo
Ms. Talia Baghdoyan
Mrs. Linda Hayes
Ms. Gloria Dunton
Ms. Mikayla Petty
Miss Leatitia Bedminster
Ms. Carol Jones
Ms. Kelly Flavin
Mr. Sean Konkolics
Miss Isabel McClelland
Mrs. Debora von Briesen
Miss Sarah Coccia
Ms. Ashley Meredith
Ms. Sharon Lewis
Ms. Annie Sekerak
Miss Carolyn Mobley
Mrs. Barbara Mansfield
Mr. James Friedline

Ms. Abigail Grobani
Ms. Jennifer Peterson
Ms. Nancy Phillips
Miss Khala Marshall-Watkins
Ms. Barbara Sprankle
Miss Katahdin Kehoe
Miss Rebecca Gross
Miss Meghan Sadler
Miss Katie Price
Ms. Hanah Goetz
Miss Abby Katilas
Ms. Kris Bowling
Ms. Carol Dennis
Miss Abigail Spratley
Ms. Sarah Hirsch
Miss Rachel Leonard
Miss Morgan Jackson-Sutton
Mrs. Susan Landers
Mr. Thomas Rossman
Mr. Jim Hubbard
Ms. Terry Higgins
Mrs. Sherry Hubbard

50-99 HOURS
Miss Katy Weyforth
Mrs. Jacqueline Penn
Ms. Elizabeth Armstrong
Mr. David Pugh
Mr. Tom Nasuta
Ms. Kathryn Krueger
Mr. Jim Dobson
Ms. Sue Hayes
Ms. Melissa Young
Ms. Victoria Sanchez
Mr. Stephen Lewis
Ms. Emily Miller
Mr. James Shatt
Ms. Megan Ohlhaver
Ms. Jacqueline Phillips
Mr. Derrick Haire
Mr. Nicholas Peltz
Ms. Lauren Anderson
Miss Sarah Fitzgerald
Ms. Amanda Ault
Mr. Sam Nass
Miss Hannah Mosley
Ms. Lindsay Kraus
Mrs. Christine Roberts
Mrs. Yvonne Lanting

Ms. Lauren Dyke
Mr. Matthew Strickland
Ms. Stephanie Cassidy
Ms. Ashlee O’Grady
Ms. Judith Castro
Miss Imani Albert
Ms. Katie Miller
Miss Samantha Wentz
Mr. Omari Mooring
Mr. Eric Traub
Mr. Allan Yablon
Ms. Autumn Deborde
Ms. Yucong Shi
Mr. Devon Jones
Ms. Unique Eaton
Dr. Barbara Holt
Miss Meagan Wade
Ms. Xavia Williams
Ms. Madison Meyer
Miss Frances Murphy
Ms. Alexandra Murdock
Mrs. Jennifer Thorpe
Mr. Zach Stocksdale
Miss Maggie Casson
Ms. Briana Hicks
Miss Linda Huynh
Ms. Susan Weil
Ms. Mary Kerns
Mr. Paul Wilson
Miss Jaclyn Lukasewicz
Ms. Ashley Hauck
Ms. Chelsey Luster
Ms. Nora Salzberg
Ms. Sarah Osterman
Miss Abigail Dworkin-Brodsky
Mr. Patrick Christ
Ms. Shaneice Richardson
Miss Batsheva Marks
Ms. Jasmine Bradley
Ms. Valerie Barclay
Ms. Nancy Bandiere
Mr. Rodney Fields
Ms. Rachel Dongarra
Mr. John Hoffman
Ms. Jada Williams
Miss Cindie Hengen
Mr. John Wagener
Miss Megan Quigg

Ms. Ruth Draper
Ms. Cynthia Stoltz
Mrs. Barbara Bien
Ms. Hiedi Sturm

1-49 HOURS
Mr. Arthur Starr
Mr. Don Keesler
Ms. Brigitte McClain
Dr. Andrea Press
Miss Lilly Sibel
Ms. Laura Landerman
Ms. Sarah Witcher
Mr. Brandon Mejia
Mrs. Karen Phillips
Ms. Lea Puliti
Mr. Clay Welch
Ms. Debbie Allen
Ms. Heather Buckhanan
Mr. Bernard Cataldo
Ms. Danielle Dever
Mr. Efrain Mareines
Ms. Kenara Powell
Miss Casey Smith
Ms. Hillary Strilko
Ms. Christine Trzcinski
Ms. Fatima Waynes
Mr. Aidan Wilson
Ms. Athena Towery
Ms. Melanie Hooker
Mr. Tarrell Ridgley
Ms. Tarri Ridgley
Miss Sydney Paul
Miss Lindsay Powell
Ms. Ayana Bass
Mrs. Laura Blair
Miss Brianna Booker
Ms. Amanda Burman
Miss Nytiah Calloway
Ms. Lori Gibson
Ms. Monique Ingram
Ms. Traci Jennings
Miss Mailene King
Mr. Tom Macintosh
Dr. Lisa Schile
Ms. Kate Scott
Ms. Deshaye Stone
Ms. Emily Winning

Ms. Sarah Edwards
Mr. Ben Smith
Miss  Jessalee Collingwood
Mr. Greg Cooke
Ms. Kelly Macbride-Gill
Mrs. Angela Stuart
Mr. Trevor Stuart
Ms. Jennie Shelley
Mr. Koby Henry
Ms. Carol Hagan
Mr. Dave Ally
Miss Courtney Bonaparte
Ms. DeAnn Brown
Ms. Maria Burt
Ms. Elisa Calace
Mr. Patrick Connolly
Miss Courtney Fisher
Mr. Michael Golob
Ms. Miranda Hellman
Ms. Jimeka Joynes
Mr. Tyrone Key
Ms. Ellen Kunce
Mrs. Mary Ellen Morrison
Ms. Tiffany Nicolette
Mr. Brendan O’Grady
Ms. Heather Plitt
Mr. Julius Pryor
Ms. Maryann Ryan
Ms. Kaitlyn Scalisi
Ms. Ava Schein
Ms. Martha Simons
Ms. Sandy Small
Mr. Peter Smith
Mr. Francisco Valiente
Mrs. Sandra Valiente
Ms. Dru Walters
Ms. Sharon Williams
Mrs. Alice Altenburg
Mr. Ryan Altenburg
Ms. Jhenelle Anglin
Mr. Thamar Anglin
Ms. Ragina Ellis
Ms. Rita Endres
Ms. Danielle Grinnage
Ms. Racquel Johnson
Ms. Jesse Morreale
Ms. Carolyn Rice
Miss Jasmine Smith
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Ms. Alisa Stesch
Miss Rachel Stesch
Ms. Emily Tai
Ms. Jasmine Heath
Ms. Jennifer Lockridge
Ms. Jennifer Stover
Mr. David Hill
Mrs. Heather Hill
Mr. Andrew Doyle
Mr. David Engorn
Miss Casey Magor
Mrs. Rebecca Yazici
Mrs. Marie Lymon
Dr. Lila Goodwin
Ms. Sarah Creegan
Mr. Joseph Seeberger
Mrs. Mary Rose Cook
Ms. Erica Obebe
Ms. Katherine Guins
Miss Erica Sickelbaugh
Mr. Melvin Thomas II
Ms. Lois Glickson
Mr. Robert Richardson, Jr.
Ms. Lindsay Loftus
Ms. Ashley Averella
Ms. Lauren Averella
Mr. Zachary Bergeron
Mrs. Brandy Copsey
Ms. Adia Cummings
Ms. Miriam Cummons
Ms. Sharon Dlubala
Mr. Nathaniel Dwyre
Miss Allison Fleming
Ms. Alex Gebhart
Ms. Bonnie Han
Ms. Clarissa Hayes
Dr. Jackie King
Ms. Alok Kommajesula
Mr. Allen Lloyd
Mr. Matt Mello
Ms. Judith Penati
Ms. Autumn Remaly
Ms. Mina Remole
Ms. Jill Schubert
Ms. Ashley Shelter
Ms. Andrea Snyder
Miss Megan Strathearn
Ms. Jessica Testerman
Ms. Kaitlin Warnock

Miss Brooks Wetzelberger
Ms. Gina Cox
Ms. Melanie Cox
Mr. Abel Beyene
Mr. Adam Beyene
Mr. Cory Smith
Mr. Mike Cray
Mr. Nicholas Mello
Ms. Sandra Parobeck
Mr. Conrad Sump
Mr. Andrew Young
Mr. John Dawson
Mr. Kevin Hill
Mr. Zhud Mitchell
Mr. Frederick Von Briesen
Mr. Jonell Dickens
Miss Monica Richmond
Mr. Lavonte Duckett
Miss Rebecca Calim
Mrs. Linda Dickens
Ms. Atonya Lowery
Ms. Wanda Howard
Mr. Hugh Warns
Ms. Ann Murdock
Ms. E Harwood
Ms. Andrea Nolan
Mr. Winston Jones
Mr.  Paul Baldridge
Ms. Tamara Ritch
Ms. Corinne Russell
Mrs. Donna Lloyd
Mr. Matt Riggleman
Miss Carrie Largent
Mr. Harry Merritt
Mr. Simanta Lamichhane
Mrs. Krissy Comas
Ms. Regina Thomas
Ms. Ellen Powell
Ms. Maria Luongo
Ms. Andrea Bolling
Ms. Satoko Katagiri
Mr. Ryan Bulger
Mr. Jon Stroz
Ms. Bari Rosenstein
Ms. Rochelle Cocke
Mr. Frank Comas
Dr. Lisa Schoenbrodt
Ms. Cathy Stith
Ms. Helen Streimer

Ms. Asia McCallum
Ms. Candace Brown
Ms. Sandra Crawford
Ms. Maria Stewart
Mrs. Martha Robison
Mrs. Kimberly Butcher
Ms. Becki Gannon
Mr. Charles Hart
Miss Eliza Aumiller
Mrs. Laura Webb
Mrs. Paula Shevitz
Ms. Tamara Davila-Flores
Mr. Eric Garza
Mr. James Vilchitski
Miss Jocelyn McVey
Ms. Natalie Hite
Ms. Savannah Hemling
Miss Melissa Karper
Mr. Benjamin Sparklin
Msr. Daniel Guarino
Miss Eva Schneiderman
Ms. Mekayla Lewis
Ms. Lauren Ryan
Ms. Abigail Pelton
Mr. Brandon Clement
Ms. Julia McAleer
Mr. Alexander Stephanos
Miss Kathryn Berish
Mr. Chazz Clark
Ms. Lydia Chang
Ms. Natalia Tanko
Miss Sarah Dickerson
Miss Akina Kuperus
Ms. Rebecca Green
Miss Sarah Hannon
Miss Natania Marfan
Ms.  Chipper Debuskey
Miss Elizabeth Schuler
Miss Erna Schweikert
Mr. Tyrone Holmes
Miss Jena Blankenship
Miss Ariana Keyser
Mr. Greg Leyko
Ms. Lori Miller
Miss Katarrinna Gause
Mrs. Candy Baynard
Mrs. Marci Shipley
Ms. Jane Marlow
Mr. Scott Bunting

Ms. Betty McSorley
Ms. Gail Mahan
Mrs. Shannon Pollard
Ms. Jeanetta Churchill
Mrs. Mallory Phares
Ms. Davi Curry
Ms. Patty Macdonald
Ms. Arvona Green
Miss Jennifer Ogg
Miss Rebecca McWee
Miss Samantha Brooks
Miss Anastasia Alvarez-Johnson
Ms. Sophia Grossman
Ms. Sharon Pratt
Mr. Mark Jackson
Mr. Nicholas Fuhr
Ms. Destine’e Brown
Ms. Sara McVey
Ms. Elisa Heacock
Ms. Elizabeth Alley
Mrs. Patricia Edens
Miss Danielle Gaskill
Mrs. Karen O’Toole
Ms. Markell Redd
Mr. Andrew Miller
Ms. Jeannie Wallett
Mr. Daniel Shoemaker
Mr. Jeremiah Soko
Ms. Elena Artimovich
Mrs. Kris McCurry
Ms. Elsie Keifer
Ms. Courtney Veney
Ms. Rashanique Reese
Mr. Lambert Aryee
Ms. Precious Watts
Mr. Philip Heinrich
Mrs. Cindy Bowie
Mrs. Sarah Doherty
Ms. Datonya Price
Ms. Sara Golden
Ms. Jessica Rich
Ms. Gabrielle Roffe
Ms. Zoe Bilis
Miss Lillian McCowan
Mr. Andrew Welsh
Ms. Kelsey Everett
Ms. Fantasia Thomas
Mr. Ken Bullock
Mr. Adam Zurgable

Ms. Ruthanne Kaufman
Ms. Julie Jang
Ms. Laura Bartock
Ms. Julia Dimaio
Ms. Sherry Rast
Mrs. Lindsay Gardner
Ms. Paula Frankos
Ms. Juliette Brunelli
Mr. Ryan Kerns
Ms. Lyric Stanley
Miss Camerra Hines
Mr. WC Harvey
Ms. Cyndy James
Ms. Shavaun Jenkins
Ms. Linda Wrightson
Dr. Francis Gilbert
Ms. Molly Hyde
Ms. Victoria Van Dommelen
Ms. Shannon Kramer

Annual Report Staff
Jane Ballentine, Editor and  

Project Manager
Misty Hackett Kercz, Designer
Jeffrey F. Bill, Photographer

The Maryland Zoo in Baltimore is a  
non-profit organization accredited 
by the Association of Zoos and 
Aquariums.
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HOURS OF OPERATION

Every day is a great day to be at the Zoo! Plan ahead, and enjoy a day here soon. 
Before you visit, check the Zoo’s website – www.MarylandZoo.org – to get  
up-to-date information on daily programming, exhibits, and upcoming events.

Open daily, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.
(Closed Thanksgiving Day and December 25, and  
Tuesday through Thursday in January and February.)

PHONE NUMBERS

1876 Mansion House Drive, Druid Hill Park, Baltimore, MD 21217-4474
www.marylandzoo.org

General Information	 410-396-7102
Development	 443-552-5290
Education	 443-552-5300
Group Sales	 443-552-5277
Membership	 443-552-5280
Corporate Membership	 443-552-5270
Adopt	 443-552-5280
Rentals	 443-552-5277
Volunteers	 443-552-5266


